**THE MIRACULOUS CATCH OF FISH**

**ON THE FEAST OF SAINT JOSEPH**

**- Dedicated to Saint Joseph -**

***“When God wishes to raise a soul to greater heights,***

***He unites it to St. Joseph***

***by giving it a strong love for the good saint.”***

***~ St. Peter Julian Eymard***

**Michele Bondi Bottesi**

****

**CONTENTS**

1. The Stations of the Cross in the Dream Overnight

2. Touched by the Holy Ghost in the Dream Overnight

3. The Helpful Laundress in the Dream Overnight

4. What Happened When the Second Doctor at the Second Clinic

Went on Vacation

5. How Doctor Wonderful Entered the Picture

\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

6. The Divine Dark-Haired Dentist in the Dream Overnight

7. The Incredible Events Around and On the Feast of Saint Joseph Summarized

8. The Miraculous Catch of Fish on the 2024 Feast of Saint Joseph in Detroit

9. The Astonishing Three-Year Reunion at the Clinic

10. Mystical Union with Christ Crucified, on Demand

\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

11. The Beautiful Doctor Appears in Another Dream Overnight

12. The Manifestation of My Late Father in the Dream Overnight

13. The Warning at the Clinic in the Dream Overnight

14. Almighty God Reveals His Favor for Doctor Wonderful

Through the Divine Mercy of Jesus

15. The Turtle Necklace is Lost a Second Time

16. Yet Another Very Beautiful Revelation from On High,

the Second Week After Easter

17. Our Lord Returns the Turtle Necklace in Time for

an Epic Wednesday Morning Delivery

18. Wednesday’s Spectacular Delivery By Doctor Two

in Room Two at the Second Clinic

19. The Second Part to Wednesday’s Spectacular Delivery

20. The Surprising News from On High About Doctor Wonderful

\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

21. The Newest Delivery and the Dream Overnight

22. The Scourging at the Pillar in Two Cities

23. What Happened in the Evening on the Eve of the Feast of Saint Joseph the Worker

24. What Happened in the Waiting Room at Doctor Wonderful’s Clinic

on the 2024 Feast of Saint Joseph

25. How Our Lord Introduced You in the Waiting Room at Doctor Wonderful’s Clinic

\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

26. The Sudden Manifestation of Doctor Wonderful After He Had Been

Scourged at the Pillar

27. The Two Silver Pendants and Christ’s Scourging at the Pillar

28. What Happened After Doctor Wonderful Was Manifested

Following His Scourging at the Pillar

29. The Treasury of God in One’s Mind

30. Holy Families

31. What God Now Wills

32.What Else Happened While at Doctor Wonderful’s Clinic

on the 2024 Feast of Saint Joseph

33. Spiritual Battles and the Most Recent Visit to the Clinic

34. Spiritual Warfare

35. What Happened Before the Incredible Three-Year Reunion at the Clinic

\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

36. What Happened Before What Happened

Before the Incredible Three-Year Reunion at the Clinic

37. Wishing All a Meritorious Mother’s Day – God’s Way

38. The Incredible Wonder that Took Place on the May 13th Feast of

Our Lady of Fatima

39. Doctor Wonderful Continues Showing Up in Dreams Overnight

40. Why the Written Accounts of the Past Few Months Were Removed from Blogger

\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

41. The Encounter with the Devil in the Dream Overnight

42. Doctor Wonderful’s Clinic Pen Begins Pouring Forth Ink

on the Script for Documentary #2

43. The Two Things God Said the First Weekend in July 2024

and the Latest Two Dreams Overnight

44. What Happened During the Most Recent Visit To The Clinic

After It Was Foretold In Advance That It Would

45. What Happened During Another Dream Overnight with Dr. Wonderful In It,

Prior to the Most Recent Visit to His Clinic

46. What Almighty God Said on Saturday Morning

Regarding Dr. Wonderful

47. I AM Suddenly Takes Up a Special

Non-Monetary Collection Wednesday Morning

48. Dr. Wonderful Appears Once Again in a Dream Overnight

49. The Two New Things

50. What Our Lord Said This Evening from Inside the Monstrance

\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_\_

51. What Happened During the Most Recent Visit to Dr. Wonderful’s Clinic

52. The Conversation with God a Week Ago

While Being Cared for by Dr. Wonderful at His Clinic

53. The Incredible Recent Vision of Dr. Wonderful

**1. THE STATIONS OF THE CROSS IN THE DREAM OVERNIGHT**

*“He who desires to go on advancing from virtue to virtue, from grace to grace, should meditate continually on the Passion of Jesus … there is no practice more profitable for the entire sanctification of the soul than the frequent meditation of the sufferings of Jesus Christ.” ~ Saint Bonaventure*

**THE STATIONS OF THE CROSS IN THE DREAM OVERNIGHT**

You find yourself suddenly traveling, from one city to the next to return home.

Where you had been is not disclosed; perhaps for the purposes of this lesson, it does not even matter.

You find yourself passing through the city of Chicago, on your way to home base in suburban Detroit. However, for some reason which is not disclosed either, you are stuck in Chicago.

It appears as if you are at an airport and the means of transportation is by airplane.

What wonders.

Now what; you are stuck in Chicago.

You are stuck; not going anywhere and unable to get home.

For how long is not disclosed.

**WHAT HAPPENED NEXT IN THE DREAM OVERNIGHT**

All of a sudden, a Station of the Cross appears before you.

It is very large, and Jesus holds on to the Cross and has fallen to the ground.

This Station of the Cross is manifested to you as one that is not included in the 14 official Stations of the Cross; it is a scene from Christ’s Sacred Passion nevertheless.

Jesus is on bent knee as if genuflecting, holding on to the Cross after having fallen. His  
Sacred Head is down, and His deep, unfathomable suffering – which He willingly accepted for our sake – is profoundly manifested to you in a particular way.

Perhaps it is a manifestation of the suffering He endures particularly in our time.

How is that possible, for Jesus to still suffer when He already died, resurrected, and then ascended into heaven?

This is possible in two ways:

Jesus is living and truly present on earth Sacred Body, Precious Blood, Soul, and Divinity in the Blessed Sacrament, having promised to remain with us until the end of time.

Our Divine Redeemer, Divine Restorer, Divine Remedy for All, and the Divine Bridegroom of every soul comes for our sake during the mystical re-presentation of His willing sacrifice of Himself on Mount Calvary during every celebration of the Holy Sacrifice of the Mass.

He offers His Real Presence in the Blessed Sacrament to us during Holy Communion.

Also, God is not limited to time and place and so His reparative and redemptive suffering for our sake in His time can supernaturally transcend time and place.

What a wonder to have Jesus be manifested in the dream overnight in this especial manner, suffering profoundly for our sake while remaining with us until the end of time, still spending Himself as Almighty God wills for the sake of the entire human race – past, present, and future.

Perfection humbles Himself before you underneath the staggering weight of our sins, as the Cross bears down on His humanity, perhaps tempting Him with exhaustion to give up so there would be no total and complete sacrifice of Himself on Mount Calvary.

Jesus, the Second Person of the Most Holy Trinity, manifests Himself during this especial Station of the Cross in our time, during the dream overnight, with His Sacred Head bent down low, showing us the way to empty ourselves completely so that God can enter and work through us completely, for His greater honor and glory first and foremost and then for the sake of all souls through all time – including one’s own poor soul.

**HOW THE DREAM OVERNIGHT CONCLUDED WITH MORE STATIONS OF THE CROSS**

While taking everything in with such awe and with wonder, your attention is suddenly drawn to a church off in the distance.

It looks modern, and appears to be large, and surrounding it are the Stations of the Cross but not the fourteen we know of.

Instead, it appears to be one station after another of only Jesus carrying the Cross.

That church counterfeits what had just been manifested to you from On High in our time, and while the church appears at first glance to be Catholic it is not.

It is an imposter.

**2. TOUCHED BY THE HOLY GHOST IN THE DREAM OVERNIGHT**

*“The reason for our existence is to quench the thirst of Jesus. When He asked for water, the soldier gave Him vinegar to drink—but His thirst was for love, for souls, for you and me.” ~ Mother Teresa of Calcutta*

**TOUCHED BY THE HOLY GHOST IN THE DREAM OVERNIGHT**

During this dream for every soul overnight, you suddenly found yourself at a place that appeared unfamiliar.

You were at a large Catholic Cathedral, and found yourself going inside to find a place to sit prior to the start of the Holy Sacrifice of the Mass.

What wonders; while following along with such awe and with wonder as in so many dreams of the past, you walked into this church toward the front of it, between the altar and the places for the faithful congregation to gather.

Your attention was not drawn to the altar, but rather to the seats for the people.

They were wondrous, made of natural materials, and of various sizes.

Some of them faced the altar while others faced the people.

While the seats were organized in rows of various kinds, they were in disarray.

The seats appeared old, as did the church; they appeared like relics in modern times.

Some chairs appeared conventional, meaning in shape, and were adult-sized.

Others were curiously shaped, sort of oval horizontal seats of very small size, positioned closer to the ground than the others. The seat of these chairs appeared beautifully woven of a natural material such as raffia.

All appeared old-world.

The structure of the church was dark red brick, and it had large arched windows but no glass.

The arched windows remained open, as if the Cathedral had been left to deteriorate.

Nevertheless, the Cathedral remained majestic and the atmosphere inside of it was reverent, with respect for the sacred.

**WHAT HAPPENED NEXT IN THE DREAM OVERNIGHT**

You found yourself walking around the front seats (there were no wooden pews) and attempted to sit in various chairs several times but each time you got up and kept searching for a place to sit.

Eventually you were led toward the middle of the church, toward the left side, by one of those large open arched brick window openings.

There, you found yourself sitting down on one of the small oval shaped chairs positioned close to the ground, although you were high up in the air because the back of the church extended upwards, what wonders, because the altar is to be elevated above the people in the congregation.

So there you sat, in awe, at the far left of the church, inside the church but next to the outside there at the large brick arched open window without a window.

All of a sudden, your attention was drawn to a white dove that came from the area of the altar in the church. It flew to its right, out of the church and alongside the left side of the church.

The Holy Ghost flew right by you, and made it a point to brush you with His wings as He went by.

**3. THE HELPFUL LAUNDRESS IN THE DREAM OVERNIGHT**

This lesson for every soul in modern times begins with a story and ends with an incredible encounter with someone who at first appeared in disguise, as an old friend. *“Tell them you have sold your soul to Jesus.” ~ Saint John Bosco*

**This dream came after the dreams indicating that I AM’s Work of Reparation to the Holy Face of Jesus in Traditional Catholic Detroit was expecting, and about to deliver.**

*What wonders.*

**THE HELPFUL LAUNDRESS IN THE DREAM OVERNIGHT**

A common error many people have about Catholics is that Catholics worship saints because we speak to them and ask for their intercession from their individual and collective Beatific Vision.

In the same manner in which we ask for help from someone in this life on earth, we are able to ask for assistance from those who have passed into eternal life and are now in heaven with our Triune God.

While we admire them and appeal to them for assistance, and while they can provide assistance as God wills, we worship and serve God alone.

And so it came to pass in the dream overnight that you found yourself at a place that appeared unusual and unfamiliar, in the presence of an old friend you have not seen in years.

She was a very lovely person very dear to you, and in the dream you are with her and her children and your children, as if back in time when they were younger.

You wonder at this, as your children are now all young adults.

**WHAT HAPPENED NEXT IN THE DREAM OVERNIGHT**

You find yourself speaking to the youngest of her children, and asking him questions about himself.

Each time you asked him a question, at least three of them, you were unable to understand his reply.

He replied each time, but each time you could not comprehend what he said.

It did not sound like a different language, but rather speech that had been scrambled.

**HOW THE DREAM OVERNIGHT CONCLUDED WITH AN ENCOUNTER WITH THE IMMACULATE MOTHER OF GOD, I AM’S HELPFUL “LAUNDRESS” FOR THE ENTIRE HUMAN RACE**

All of a sudden your good friend from the past was manifested to you as doing her household’s laundry.

Among the about to be laundered garments of her children were some garments belonging to your children.

All of a sudden, as you followed along with such awe and with wonder as during so many dreams of the past, she held up a small garment that belonged to the youngest of your children who in the dream was very young.

She kindly offered to clean your children’s also while she laundered the garments of her own.

**WHAT THE DREAM OVERNIGHT MEANS FOR EVERY SOUL**

The woman in the dream overnight who appeared familiar was actually Our Lady, the Immaculate Mother of God, the Mother of our Divine Redeemer Jesus Christ, the Mother of His Catholic Church, the Immaculate Mother Christ gave us all while crucified on the Cross to be our Mother as well as His; the Mother of I AM’s Work of Reparation to the Holy Face of Jesus, and the God-given Mediatrix of all His lavish superabundant Divine graces.

God chose her to crush the serpent with her heel.

It is God’s will that we seek her Immaculate maternal intercession, that we seek her guidance, and that we appeal to her as our Mother from the Beatific Vision.

The vital role of the Queen of Heaven, through her free will consent to accomplish Almighty God’s will as He willed it through her during her life and in union with Christ, in the Redemption of the entire human race is certain.

In this dream overnight for every soul, we are reminded of her enduring presence through time, and until the end of time, as an indispensable advocate for all mankind within God’s Divine Economy of Salvation.

This dream manifests in particular her vital and God-given maternal role in each soul’s proper development, sanctification, and eternal salvation throughout each one’s lifespan, and as a help to us to not only strive to avoid sin and grow in sanctity but to keep ourselves clean by going to confession.

She helps not only individuals but also entire families.

**THE IMMACULATE WASH WOMAN**

Ask the Immaculate Mother of God for help leading one’s family properly; when making the daily and nightly examination of conscience; when it comes to making family decisions; when making Sacramental Confessions and also Confessions of Devotion for the sake of one’s entire family; with helping keep the souls of one’s family clean; and when it comes to helping direct the members of one’s family to Almighty God through her Divine Son Jesus while guided by the Holy Spirit.

After this dream came the incredible events leading up to the miraculous drought of fish that began here in Detroit on the Feast of St. Joseph during Lent 2024.

At that time, the Immaculate Mother of God was manifested also as a midwife who had come to help with the delivery of the “child” that was coming.

**4. WHAT HAPPENED WHEN THE SECOND DOCTOR**

**AT THE SECOND CLINIC WENT ON VACATION**

This apostolic mission suddenly went into hard labor on a Friday morning during Lent 2024 and began delivering on Tuesday, the Feast of St. Joseph. I AM wanted the first doctor at the first clinic from the past to not only deliver this expectant apostolic mission in modern times, but also partake with Jesus in a miraculous catch of fish. And he did. *Just imagine.*

This student teacher went into brutal “hard labor” meaning began making the most intense reparation of her entire life which is saying a lot following a lifetime of intense suffering.

I AM sent this apostolic mission to Dr. Wonderful who had already been known to this cause and who had helped so selflessly for many years.

He initially began helping around 2012, ironically the time that I AM re-introduced His Work of Reparation to the Holy Face of Jesus in our time for the sake of a world in very serous grave peril.

Then, I AM sent this mission to his youngest doctor brother for three years (and in early 2023 you very happily began working there).

All of a most recent sudden, Dr. Wonderful began appearing in  dreams overnight.

*What wonders!*

**THE TWO DOCTORS AND THE TWO CLINICS** – 2/2

I AM then revealed in dreams overnight that His apostolic mission in modern times was expecting “a child” and was about to deliver.

Almighty God arranged the timing so that the youngest brother doctor would be on vacation far, far away for a week and a half – and then things began really progressing.

Just before Dr. Youngest Brother left, Dr. Wonderful was asked to provide a routine chiropractic adjustment that following Wednesday while his brother was gone, but the Thursday morning before he was contacted with concern that this student teacher would not make it to Wednesday.

Arrangements were made on Thursday to go to his clinic the next Tuesday.

Friday morning the brutal suffering began.

By Monday the suffering was so extreme his office was contacted to please somehow help that day, *but there was no room at the inn.*

This work was in hard labor from Friday morning until Tuesday.

By that next Thursday it was wiped out from suffering and the deliveries just kept coming. There were four in total.

The suffering was not just physical, but spiritual.

For nine unprecedented days this student teacher lost the capacity to smile and entered into suffering in the spiritual realm that equated with the unthinkable anguish of hell – with no God, no true love, no recourse, and no smiling forever and ever.

In addition to the extreme physical suffering including difficulty walking, vision trouble, and severely impacted cognitive abilities, the spiritual suffering was an agony of unfathomable proportions and there was no consolation for it.

The suffering was virtually incapacitating.

Thanks be to God you knew that in the natural you would be seeing I AM’s chosen deliverer older brother doctor eventually and that he would help you, and that in the supernatural you had Christ the Divine Physician overseeing it all.

Best care anywhere!

**5. HOW DOCTOR WONDERFUL ENTERED THE PICTURE**

This is the account of how it came to be that a sacrificially loving chiropractor delivered an apostolic mission from its labor with the help of a Jewish carpenter, and went fishing.

After appealing to Jesus Christ circa 2012 to help this brutally suffering student teacher find the doctor who would be able to help her, He appeared before her and said the following: “I am going to help you.”

To do this, He had chosen a chiropractor who would do many wonderful things for His work.

During your first visit with this doctor, he said, “I can help you.”

*He said he could help me, just like Jesus did.*

As this doctor began helping, I AM re-introduced His Work of Reparation to the Holy Face of Jesus in modern times for the sake of a world in very serious trouble.

Jesus just keeps coming and coming and coming and coming for our sake, because He loves us.

*What wonders.*

His message, which He also had for the world through Carmelite nun Sr. Mary of St. Peter in Tours, France in the 1800’s: *“By My Holy Face you will work wonders, appease the anger of God, and draw down mercy on sinners.”*

**6. THE DIVINE DARK-HAIRED DENTIST IN THE DREAM OVERNIGHT**

How Jesus appeared as a dentist to help His student teacher as she labored with I AM’s Work of Reparation to the Holy Face of Jesus just prior to the miraculous drought of fish in Detroit.

As the brutal hard labor just prior to Holy Week continued, this student teacher’s teeth grinding got worse and it ended up throwing off her bite.

So Jesus appeared overnight as the Divine Dentist and He gave His servant three things.

They appeared to be three round and flat silver batteries about the size of a nickel each.

Each one was wrapped in what appeared to be a clear plastic pouch, but the wrapper on one of them appeared to be much older than the others.

It has not been revealed what these three batteries stand for.

**7. THE INCREDIBLE EVENTS AROUND AND ON**

**THE FEAST OF SAINT JOSEPH 2024 SUMMARIZED**

*“Trust all things to Jesus in the Blessed Sacrament and to Mary, Help of Christians, and you will see what miracles are.” ~ St. John Bosco*

**THE INCREDIBLE EVENTS ON THE FEAST OF SAINT JOSEPH 2024**

This apostolic mission (I AM’s Work of Reparation to the Holy Face of Jesus in modern times) was told in dreams overnight that it was “expecting” and “about to deliver.”

The terms are analogies for Almighty God’s work through each one who is willing, in union with Christ, guided by the Holy Ghost.

The human metaphor for two having become one in marriage and procreating a child, properly nurturing this union and the growing fruit(s) of their union, the delivery of the child (children), and the ongoing proper loving through the spending of the self, with purity of intention and devoid of self interest, is a way for us to understand how each one’s relationship with our Triune God (Father, Son, and Holy Ghost) works – as He wills.

All of our actions must be executed on His terms; for this to happen we must be open to His will being accomplished through each one of us and we must be willing to cooperate with Him.

We must surrender ourselves and cooperate with His Divine grace.

For this to happen at all, we need Him.

**A BRIEF SUMMARY OF RECENT EVENTS**

*There were the dreams overnight about expecting and being about to deliver.*

*Then Dr. Wonderful started showing up in dreams overnight.*

On Wednesday, his youngest brother provided this student teacher with one final adjustment before going far away for a week and a half on vacation.

Dr. Wonderful had recently been to his youngest brother’s clinic and arrangements had been made to get an adjustment at his clinic in one week, the following Wednesday (the day after the Feast of St. Joseph) while his brother was gone.

*Note: our Lord had Dr. Wonderful bring this student teacher’s health back from the brink of total disaster circa 2012, at the time when I AM re-introduced His Work of Reparation to the Holy Face of Jesus through Traditional Catholic Detroit, Michigan, U.S.A.*

*Dr. Wonderful had looked after this student teacher servant for about ten years until Almighty God sent this work back home to be crucified, and it was.*

*Being too far to get to Dr. Wonderful, you went to his brother’s clinic instead and it has been cared for there for there years.*

*Two properly caring doctor brothers at two clinics.*

*2/2*

*This student teacher’s birth date is 2/2.*

*2/2 is the Feast of the Purification of the Immaculate Mother of God (also known as the Presentation of Christ in the Temple).*

*In February 2024, this student teacher servant was honored to begin working at Dr. Youngest Brother’s clinic.*

*Dr. Wonderful had not been in the picture for three years and suddenly, I AM summoned him to be the one to deliver this work from its labor.*

On Thursday morning, Dr. Wonderful was notified that this work was not going to make it to next Wednesday, and arrangements were made to be seen by him the next Tuesday.

Then on Friday morning, this work, which had already been really suffering and for a very long time and was getting progressively worse, suddenly went into hard, hard labor.

It was the most extreme suffering this student teacher had ever experienced, which is saying a lot following a severely penitential lifetime sharing in Christ’s Sacred Passion.

On Monday morning a call was made to the clinic, desperate for help fast, and was told by one working up front that THERE WAS NO ROOM AT THE INN.

The work would have to hold on until Tuesday and was not allowed to talk to the doctor.

*Note that everything worked out the way that God wanted.*

**WHAT HAPPENED ON MONDAY WHILE WAITING FOR TUESDAY**

One delivery was made in the supernatural on Monday in a “stable,” with two women assisting as midwives and one of them was the Immaculate Mother of God. The other one was JM from Dr. Youngest Brother’s clinic.

**WHAT HAPPENED JUST PRIOR TO THE YOUNGEST BROTHER DOCTOR LEAVING ON VACATION**

A patient came in after having been away for a while and she very clearly recognized something had happened (was happening).

She seemed stunned; suddenly she asked what happened and then stated, *“You are beautiful!”*

You didn’t feel any different, but she persisted.

Then she was told, *“Well, I know I am not expecting.”*

But The Work of Reparation to the Holy Face of Jesus sure was.

That woman with long dark hair, who is no stranger to suffering, was the first one who saw it in imitation of the woman who poured expensive nard upon the feet of our Lord and anointed Him with it.

Then she wiped His feet with her hair.

**WHAT HAPPENED ON TUESDAY, THE FEAST OF SAINT JOSEPH, AT DR. WONDERFUL’S CLINIC**

The suffering was so profound that this student teacher servant was almost completely immolated.

Moved and thought slow as a turtle.

It was very difficult keeping track of what day it was; lost in time while partially not even in it.

Totally reliant on the good doctor to help, and he did.

*“Let’s get you well,”* he gently said.

*And you will be*, he added.

*You are otherwise healthy*, he also determined.

**THE ASTOUNDING MANIFESTATION OF JESUS CHRIST AS ONE WITH THIS DOCTOR DURING THE EPIC DELIVERY ON THE FEAST OF SAINT JOSEPH**

When Dr. Wonderful provided this student teacher servant with an adjustment that day, our Lord and Savior manifested Himself as one with him and they provided proper health care and healing together, and incredibly gently, two having become One for the sake of this delivery from On High.

The supernatural effects of this, of Jesus’ Divine presence during that adjustment, lasted throughout the afternoon and it was unfathomably *beautiful beautiful beautiful beautiful.*

The Divine Physician remained manifested on the clothing that this student teacher servant  wore because He had touched them, particularly the black cardigan sweater but also the pants (jeans).

It was so powerful, His Divine presence infused into the clothing, that this student teacher felt compelled, and so happy, to keep them on through the afternoon.

There was a great desire throughout the rest of the day to never launder them for that reason.

**GENTLY**

This student teacher servant messenger had experienced this astonishing phenomenon only once before, when Fr. BK provided the Sacred Body and Precious Blood of Jesus during Holy Communion at the Slovak parish probably 2011 ish.

This sinner was hurting so badly, unrelentingly, and the gentleness of Jesus was manifested powerfully from the supernatural as Fr. BK extended his arm and hand and placed the Real Presence of Jesus on this sinner’s tongue, the two of them having become One in Christ for that purpose.

This was not only felt very clearly but was also visual; the gentleness radiating from them in the most incredible manner while at the same time it was also as if giant letters were manifested supernaturally in the air spelling GENTLE before you there while kneeling at the communion rail.

Both Fr. BK and Dr. Wonderful, one a doctor of the soul and one a doctor of the body, were eventually thanked back then in one of Joseph Karl Publishing’s books. Thinking it was “Meditating on Christ’s Passion” but that would have to be verified. A lot has happened.

**TWO MORE DELIVERIES BY DR. WONDERFUL FOLLOWED THAT ONE AND THERE WERE FOUR IN TOTAL**

What took place was a Search and Rescue Operation through I AM’s Work of Reparation to the Holy Face of Jesus at two properly caring chiropractic clinics through two properly caring doctors.

*After the Feast of St. Joseph, our Lord had the demon reveal overnight the nature of this mission which Almighty God had Dr. Wonderful begin delivering that week: the Divine supernatural, spiritual rescue of my family including me. This is something I had been praying for following decades of severe spiritual assaults against us, culminating in a severe assault during the time I was sent back home to be crucified.*

*Please pray that each member of my family including me is willing to cooperate with the graces we have been given.*

Then it was revealed that Divine supernatural graces were being granted for the two doctor’s family and for the family of JM who works at Dr. Youngest Brother’s clinic.

Graces continue to pour forth from this Work for all families in the form of Luke 5:4.

*With tremendous gratitude to my two adult sons and adult daughter, who have been unfathomable blessings to me and to this apostolic mission their entire lives.*

**WHAT HAPPENED NEXT: THE STUNNING MANIFESTATION OF LUKE 5:4 AND THE MIRACULOUS DRAUGHT OF FISH HERE IN DETROIT**

It happened also on the Feast of St. Joseph, right there inside Dr. Wonderful’s clinic.

That account will be posted next and it was *beautiful beautiful beautiful beautiful.*

So grateful.

**8. THE MIRACULOUS CATCH OF FISH ON THE FEAST OF SAINT JOSEPH 2024 IN DETROIT**

*“And sitting, he taught the multitudes out of the ship. Now when he had ceased to speak, he said to Simon: ‘Launch out into the deep and let down your nets for a draught.’ And Simon answering said to him: ‘Master, we have labored all the night and have taken nothing: but at thy word I will let down the net.’ And when they had done this, they enclosed a very great multitude of fishes: and their net broke. And they beckoned to their partners that were in the other ship, that they should come and help them” (Luke Chapter 5).*

**THE MIRACULOUS DROUGHT OF FISH ON THE FEAST OF SAINT JOSEPH 2024 in DETROIT**

So it was that Christ our Lord and Savior was adjusting the spine of this student teacher sinner while in hard labor with what was coming from On High through I AM’s Work of Reparation to the Holy Face of Jesus and on the Feast of St. Joseph, two distinct persons having become one for this especial “delivery.”

While that was taking place, the adjustment in the natural, in the supernatural it was as if both Dr. Wonderful and Jesus grabbed onto the mid section of the left side of the one in very hard labor with I AM’s Work there on the adjusting table, while positioned on her right side.

As the good chiropractor very gently adjusted his patient in that position, there was at the same time  four hands in two very distinctly taking a sudden strong and firm hold, grabbing the patient’s left midsection in two places – again, this was in the supernatural while being normally adjusted in the natural – and they PULLED.

*What wonders.*

They both pulled very hard in the supernatural as the immolated patient took everything in with such awe and with wonder.

As it turned out, they were grabbing a supernatural fishing net and pulled in a miraculous draught of fish.

True story.

*It was absolutely stunning.*

After getting home, Christ’s sacrificially loving presence together with the sacrificial love of the doctor who had spent himself in union with Jesus was very clearly and powerfully manifested permeated into this patient’s sweater on the left side where they pulled in the supernatural and adjusted in the natural, so much so that the clothes remained on for the rest of the day and in that manner you remained with them and they with you.

At that time, it was unthinkable to ever even wash them because Christ’s Divine Presence was so clearly infused into them, and resonating from them.

That feeling remained through the rest of that afternoon and it was absolutely heavenly, so beautiful beautiful beautiful beautiful.

Once, this student teacher was even drawn to them where they were after they were hanging up, and touched the sweater to her face, and then had a moment in union with Christ during His Sacred Passion when St. Veronica wiped His suffering Holy Face with her veil.

**LAUNCHING OUT INTO THE DEEP IN DETROIT**

It was revealed that there was a manifestation in our time of Luke 5:4, LAUNCH OUT INTO THE DEEP that included a miraculous draught of “fish”, in our time, right then and there, for the sake of the whole world through Almighty God’s Work of Reparation to the Holy Face of Jesus.

Jesus and Dr. Wonderful were working together to pull up nets loaded with fish right there in that room in his clinic where he had initially helped restore your and your children’s health in modern times beginning circa 2012, at the time when I AM re-introduced His Work of Reparation to the Holy Face of Jesus through Traditional Catholic Detroit for the sake of a world in very serious grave peril.

**JJBEE’S TERMINOLOGY FOR WHAT DR. WONDERFUL DID WHILE HIS YOUNGEST DOCTOR BROTHER WAS ON VACATION**

JJBee from the second clinic said Dr. Wonderful “resurrected” this brutally suffering student teacher sinner, which he did; thanks be to God, the humble doctor-deliverer provided a resurrection just prior to Easter.

**LAUNCH OUT INTO THE DEEP – LUKE CHAPTER 5**

While the labor and deliveries that came were first revealed to provide necessary Divine supernatural graces for the members of this student teacher’s family in answer to her prayers, they then came for the doctor brothers’ entire family, and then for the entire family of JJBee at the second clinic.

Then came the miraculous drought of fish that delivered God’s graces for all families, worldwide.

*Happy Easter.*

**9. THE ASTONISHING THREE-YEAR REUNION AT THE CLINIC**

This incredible event took place prior to the Feast of St. Joseph and the miraculous drought of fish at the first of two clinics.

**THE ASTONISHING THREE-YEAR REUNION AT THE CLINIC**

Dr. Wonderful came to his brother’s clinic and it was the first time you had seen him in three years.

What a joy it was to see him once again, the kind chiropractor who has meant so much to this apostolic mission in modern times for the sake of the whole world and also for you personally.

However, shortly after he arrived and while the two of you were speaking, you were suddenly pierced right in the heart by the same mystical sword that had pierced his.

This was an astonishing event, as the only time this had happened to you before was when you were struck right at the altar in God’s House on Mount Calvary while professing your sacred wedding vows at the time that you married in 1989.

After this most recent mystical sword strike took place, this sacrificial liver erupted in flames and continued burning for about two weeks – the two weeks before Easter 2024.

It wasn’t until Good Friday when the good doctor returned to his brother’s clinic that he could finally be properly informed how nice it was to see him again, and be thanked for all he has done through the generous spending of himself, with purity of intention and devoid of self interest.

*What wonders.*

**10. MYSTICAL UNION WITH CHRIST CRUCIFIED, ON DEMAND**

*“I wish that all men could understand the great favor that God grants them when, in His goodness, He sends them suffering, and especially suffering devoid of all consolation; for then the soul, like gold which is purified in the fiery crucible, is cleansed, made beautiful, detached from earthly things, and united to the Sovereign Good, without even being conscious of it.”  Saint Paul of the Cross*

**MYSTICAL UNION WITH CHRIST CRUCIFIED, ON DEMAND**

And so another wonder has been very recently manifested from On High following the dramatic and astonishing events during the latter part of 2024’ Lent, through Holy Week, Easter, and then on Divine Mercy Sunday, and following the brutal reparative suffering that culminated in a series of labors and deliveries of supernatural origin and a miraculous drought of fish (graces) at the hands of beautiful Dr. Wonderful unified with those of Christ Himself.

“When you are alone in your room, take your crucifix, kiss its five wounds reverently, tell it topreach to you a little sermon, and then listen to the words of eternal life that it speaks to your heart; listen to the pleading of the thorns, the nails, the precious Blood. Oh, what an eloquent sermon!” ~ Saint Paul of the Cross

**ALL YOU HAVE TO DO IS WILL IT**

You may now tap into and be one with Christ’s reparative suffering on Mount Calvary in an especial way, in the peace and quiet and solitude, transcending time any time that you wish, and thereby be unified as One with Him – at any moment of our time while during His time – in I AM’s Divine Economy of Salvation through the spending of the self with purity of intention and devoid of self interest.

This treasure comes after having been allowed in the more recent past few years to drink from the mystical gold chalice of atonement as deeply as you had desired, for that was God’s will.

*While it was His will, the Creator of all things also first wanted your permission.*

There is so much more that has not yet been written regarding the most recent supernatural events from here in Traditional Catholic Detroit, but for now additional rest and peaceful quiet at a delightful treehouse by the water is needed while continuing to recover from that unfathomable immolation event.

Improving each day thanks be to our Triune God, Dr. Wonderful at the first clinic, and his brother and JM at clinic number two.

So grateful. +

*“Build an oratory within yourself, and there have Jesus on the altar of your heart. Speak to Him often while you are doing your work. Speak to Him of His holy love, of His holy sufferings and of the sorrows of most holy Mary.” ~ Saint Paul of the Cross*

# 11. THE BEAUTIFUL DOCTOR APPEARS IN ANOTHER DREAM OVERNIGHT

*“I formed a habit of never approaching anyone without casting a glance at our Lord. Try my little method – I can assure you it is a good one.”  ~ Saint Leonie Aviat (1844 – 1914)*

**THE BEAUTIFUL DOCTOR APPEARS IN ANOTHER DREAM OVERNIGHT**

The supernatural events taking place in the natural at this moment in time here in Traditional Catholic Detroit are unprecedented, even given the history of this apostolic mission in modern times, and they keep coming in superabundance after an incredible labor and delivery fishing expedition set sail from two properly caring clinics led by two humble and properly caring male health care providers.

*“By My Holy Face you will work wonders, appease the anger of God, and draw down mercy on sinners.” ~ Jesus to Sr. Mary of St. Peter*

**WHAT HAPPENED FIRST IN THE DREAM OVERNIGHT**

In this most recent dream overnight, which took place after you had wanted to get up and get going on this beautiful mid-April Saturday, you suddenly found yourself returning to Dr. Wonderful’s clinic to be properly cared for by him.

This is set to take place in the natural in another week and a half, but you found yourself being cared for by him in the dream overnight and you need it.

Two women who appeared older than you and whom you did not recognize were working there; they seemed to be from a different era.

One of them took you to a room inside a clinic that appeared familiar and yet unfamiliar.

The building appeared from the inside to have been built a long time ago, symbolizing Traditional health care that properly helps people with purity of intention, devoid of self interest.

Dr. Wonderful was very busy going from one room to another to help patient after another who had arrived before you.

**DIVINE SUPERNATURAL INTERVENTION**

After waiting in the room the older woman put you in, and while following along with such awe and with wonder, the beautiful doctor with the holy face arrived to properly help you.

He was dressed as he is in the natural, respectfully and like a man, and radiated unfathomable supernatural kindness, skill, and compassion.

*What was manifested also is that he is able to care for your health in a way that others would and could not.*

So grateful; you need him.

While taking everything in with awe and with wonder, he provided chiropractic care that defies human description and cannot be taught by man in the natural.

You had never experienced anything like it.

While that was taking place, he suddenly and matter-of-factly said something to you in the dream overnight.

It was incredibly wondrous, so beautiful and properly caring, and you remained in awe throughout it.

**IN GOOD HANDS**

This was, in the dream overnight, another manifestation of two having become one in and through this particular doctor (Jesus the Divine Physician and this chiropractor) as Dr. Wonderful looks after the laboring mission of I AM’s Work of Reparation to the Holy Face of Jesus in our time, as happened first in the natural during the stunning and miraculous Draught of Fish on the Feast of St. Joseph 2024 inside the doctor sailor’s clinic.

The sacrificial love that was manifested through their purity of intention was truly a foretaste of being in heaven.

When Dr. Wonderful suddenly left you thought you were done, and then you found yourself traveling a short distance away to a different location that appeared unfamiliar and which represented Dr. Wonderful’s youngest brother’s properly caring chiropractic clinic (which is also where you work).

However, the first older woman of two summoned you to back to the first doctor brother’s clinic, so you returned to it.

While there, ever more supernatural wonders were manifested.

**THE FIRST CLINIC BEGINS EXPANDING IN SIZE DURING YOUR SECOND RETURN TO IT**

After having returned, you were led by the woman to a different place in the clinic than the room you had been in, to a larger room, as the building expanded in size while walking through it.

This same concept of expanding buildings has recurred in dreams overnight, but those had to do with homes and churches you suddenly found yourself in.

The recurring theme of expansion on location represents a return to Traditional, God-given ways that work and are good for people in key places including God’s House, at home within the family, and in the health care profession.

**HOW THE DREAM OVERNIGHT CONCLUDED**

The health and wellness clinic that had suddenly expanded in size suddenly had other doctors working there also at the site now representing in the dream overnight the overall state of health care in our time, at a time when caring for others has been poisoned by the allopathic snake of big profits and self interest.

The expanding structure manifested as a metaphor appeared to have been built for people a long time ago, but inside the health care facility now appeared cold, sterile, and uncaring.

The other doctors there were super busy, moved quickly, and despite their God-given mission didn’t care about the people who needed their proper care and compassion.

The patients were clearly an inconvenience to their modern caretaker doctors and obstacles to the doctors love of themselves.

True love seemed absent everywhere there.

While waiting for Dr. Wonderful to arrive this second time following your second return to his clinic, which now encompassed the entire health-care system in our time, he was shown to you in a vision from inside the second and larger room where you waited.

You saw him spending himself while working hard to properly care for his patients as One in Christ and while outfitted in modern day allopathic medical care garments.

What wonders.

*Dr. Wonderful seemed out of place in this very large desecrated building, like he didn’t belong there.*

*He didn’t belong there but the structure, the doctors, and the people need him more than ever because he is unified as One with Jesus Christ our Divine Redeemer, Divine Restorer, Divine Remedy for All, and the Divine Bridegroom of Every Soul.*

The two older women were still inside this larger, expanded building filled with more doctors and more people, and they were still helping Dr. Wonderful properly care for those in need.

After a while he re-appeared to properly care for you this second time, after you had been summoned back to him there at his clinic.

There he stood and instead of wearing his usual garments, he was outfitted in blue hospital scrubs.

*What a sight!*

After returning to you this second time, and while holding on to your hips with both hands from behind, he had you walk ahead of him through the large room you had been led to, as more supernatural wonders took place there.

**AVE MARIA – OUR LADY STAR OF THE SEA OF DETROIT!**

*“Mary means Star of the Sea, for as mariners are guided to port by the ocean star, so Christians attain to glory through Mary’s maternal intercession.” ~ Saint Thomas Aquinas*

The dream overnight concluded with Jesus walking through this modern-day health system as One with Dr. Wonderful, who was outfitted in scrubs of blue the color of the sea, indicating the intercession of the Immaculate Mother of God in this beautiful doctor’s properly caring apostolic fishing mission for the sake of the whole world in our time.

*Luke 5:4:”Launch out into the deep.”*

**THE TWO WOMEN FROM TWO ERAS AT TWO CLINICS THAT CARE**

One woman represents Our Lady at the first brother’s clinic, and the other one represents Our Lady at the second brother’s clinic.

*“And Mary said, ‘Behold, I am the handmaid of the Lord; let it be to me according to your word’” (Luke 1:38).*

**12. THE MANIFESTATION OF MY LATE FATHER IN THE DREAM OVERNIGHT**

This event took place just after the Feast of St. Joseph and miraculous draught of fish, during the unfathomably brutal suffering of that week and while being delivered of it during three visits to Dr. Wonderful at his properly caring clinic.

**THE SUDDEN MANIFESTATION OF MY LATE FATHER IN THE DREAM OVERNIGHT**

During the unprecedented events of Lent 2024, which began on the Feast of St. Joseph with a miraculous draught of fish just prior to Holy Week and the health resurrection that happened before Easter, the following took place.

My late father, Joseph, appeared in a dream while I was virtually incapacitated and in hard labor making brutal reparation.

He was born in the mid-1930s just outside of the city of Boston, the second of two children of Italian immigrant parents, and had wanted to become an actor.  He went to Boston College (Jesuit) and acted in at least two plays there.

In pictures he can be seen holding the rock during the “let those among you who are without sin cast the first stone” scene, and seated as an apostle of Christ at the table during a re-enactment of the Last Supper.

His father encouraged him to play it safe and so he became an accountant instead, and that is the way he provided for his family.

However, he had a very bad heart.

When my dad was a young man circa 1970, he moved his wife and three young children to suburban Detroit which is where I AM would later, in 2012, re-introduce His Work of Reparation to the Holy Face of Jesus in modern times, for the sake of the whole world.

In 1975, at the age of 39, my father had a massive heart attack in church, during the Holy Sacrifice of the Mass and while approaching the altar to receive Holy Communion.

The celebrant noticed what was happening to him and took quick action to summon an ambulance.

**WHAT HAPPENED SEVEN YEARS LATER**

In 1982, my father had a second massive heart attack during his lunch hour while at work and he died the next morning at the age of 46, surrounded by his family of five that included his 40 year old wife and three young adult children between the ages of 17 and 20.

*Right after he died at Detroit Receiving Hospital, I saw him enter into the Beatific Vision and assumed that everyone had seem the same thing. It wasn’t until years later that I learned they had not.*

During his lifetime he did not get many of the same opportunities other people enjoy because his poor health limited the decisions he could make. He also did not get to fulfill his hope to be an actor, instead choosing a career path that wasn’t his favorite so that he could provide for his family.

For many years he must have brutally suffered getting his dysfunctional system to and from work in the city of Detroit, making it through the work day, and trying to help out with family life while at home.

For sure, he suffered unfathomably knowing he would not live long (his doctor gave him seven months to live after his first massive heart attack at the age of 39), that he would be parted from his family  soon and could be at any moment, that we would be left vulnerable and in need without the head of our family, and because during the last seven years of his life he knew he was so limited because of his bad heart.

Since he died when I was 17, we never got to have any adult discussions, he and I.

However, I often think of him following my own health challenges and limitations which I know God allowed so greater good could be accomplished, and because they have kept me very close to Him and from straying far from Him.

**ZEAL FOR SOULS**

My optimistic father brought something else besides his family to Detroit all those years ago: a pre-conceived apostolic mission for the sake of the whole world in modern times.

That apostolic mission, I AM’s Work of Reparation to the Holy Face of Jesus in modern times, would be born of his youngest daughter thirty years after his passing into eternal life, during unfathomably hard labor and through the spending of the self as Almighty God willed, in imitation of and in union with Christ crucified on the Cross on Mount Calvary.

How important it is to cooperate with God and not oppose Him when it comes to His loving plans for each one of us and for all of us.

How important it is to not oppose other people who are striving with all of His Almighty might to accomplish His most perfect will as He wills it. It makes no sense at all to add to their pain in that manner.

**COOPERATING WITH GOD IN IMITATION OF SAINT JOSEPH**

Saint Joseph also had a similar mission, meaning he as the head of the Holy Family was called into eternal life prior to Christ’s Sacred Passion and Crucifixion and before Our Lady his chaste spouse.

And so it was that through this recent dream overnight that took place while really suffering, my father and his important contributions and precious, priceless reparative sufferings were manifested and also honored.

We are reminded through the pain written all over his holy face during his recent visit that reparative suffering has value when we suffer patiently while striving to accomplish God’s will as He wills it, with purity of intention and devoid of self interest, in imitation of and in union with Christ and His Immaculate Mother.

Luke 5:4.

***I look forward to our joyous reunion in heaven in the future, my father, and it consoled me to see you during that extraordinarily penitential, unprecedented, and miraculous week just before Easter 2024 here in Detroit.***

**13. THE WARNING AT THE CLINIC IN THE DREAM OVERNIGHT**

This dream took place earlier this year, when all of a sudden the chiropractic clinic where you work began being manifested in dreams overnight as having two waiting rooms, one on each end.

**THE WARNING AT THE CLINIC IN THE DREAM OVERNIGHT**

All of a sudden you found yourself inside a place that appeared familiar and yet unfamiliar.

It is the clinic where I AM has you helping properly care for others.

The clinic appeared familiar except for one part in the dream overnight.

There was a large waiting room beyond the patient rooms that is not there in the natural, and it had been manifested also in a previous recent dream overnight.

In that prior dream, many people had gathered inside that second waiting room on the other end of the clinic that is not there in the natural. Those patients had overflowed from the main waiting room located just inside the entryway door on the opposite side of the clinic.

*In this particular dream overnight, the second waiting room was filled with young adults.*

**WHAT HAPPENED NEXT IN THE DREAM OVERNIGHT**

All of a sudden it was manifested to you that you and your colleague who strive to provide proper patient care while serving also as administrators HAVE POISONED SOME OF THE PATIENTS.

Immediately, you thought to yourself while following along with such awe and with wonder, “*We would NEVER do that.”*

This dialog between you and the unseen voice in the dream overnight was repeated several more times in the same manner.

*The voice stated that we were poisoning some of our patients, but we would never do that.*

Then it was manifested that several of them were going to die as a result of what they had been given and there would be no way to stop it.

Still, you insisted that you were not poisoning anyone and reassured the voice that no one else would be poisoned, either.

*What a wonder that was.*

The poison in the dream overnight – which is cheap, readily accessible, and difficult to stop -  is sugar.

*Note that the doctor did not receive the warning in the dream overnight, because he was not the one giving out candy.*

**14, ALMIGHTY GOD REVEALS HIS FAVOR FOR DOCTOR WONDERFUL THROUGH THE DIVINE MERCY OF JESUS**

For three years, this student teacher servant was on a special mission on Mount Calvary making the most brutal reparation of her entire life. The following took place during that time and while separated from the health care that was needed and that had been provided by Dr. Wonderful at his chiropractic clinic. First came the following surprising first revelation just after Easter, and then incredibly another stunning one followed. What wonders! “*Love everyone out of love for Me...so that My mercy may be fully reflected in your heart.” ~ Jesus to Saint Faustina*

**ALMIGHTY GOD REVEALS HIS FAVOR FOR DR. WONDERFUL THROUGH THE DIVINE MERCY OF JESUS**

After having returned to the home town of your childhood to be crucified without mercy, the distance involved separated you not only from the Traditional Catholic Church named after St. Joseph but also from Dr. Wonderful’s properly caring clinic.

Being separated from these important people and places added to the brutal suffering on Mount Calvary as One with Jesus Christ crucified.

During this time of approximately three years, Jesus of the Divine Mercy, Sacred Heart, and Holy Face was your companion but He was not looking you in the eye.

“Jesus,” you asked Him over and over, “Why aren’t you looking at me?”

Over and over and over this same conversation took place.

Abruptly the horrific trial ended and thanks be to God you moved closer to the places that were so important to you, and that you needed.

But you were not allowed to go back to them, not yet.

Instead, I AM had you make very costly reparation inside a lovely, quiet, peaceful, picturesque, and hidden second story “treehouse” with sweeping vistas out the windows, and views of the water and a water fountain and evergreen trees.

That same conversation with Jesus continued there at that happy location where God’s will is accomplished, in the restorative peace and quiet, while healing.

*“Jesus, why aren’t you looking at me?”*

**LAUNCH OUT INTO THE DEEP: LUKE 5:4**

And then His answer came, just after Easter and the miraculous Lenten 2024 draught of fish here in Detroit at the clinic that properly cares which is owned and operated by Dr. Wonderful.

Through those three years exiled in reparationland, Jesus kept looking just up over your head.

After the sudden re-appearance of Dr. Wonderful on the scene during Lent, the one who subsequently delivered this work from its sudden onset of hard labor in the natural and at the very same time hauled in a miraculous draught of fish as One with Jesus Christ in the supernatural on the 2024 Feast of St. Joseph, the following was revealed just after Easter.

*Our Lord said that He has been looking at Dr. Wonderful.*

Dr. Wonderful is taller than you and that is why our Lord was looking over your head.

That whole time while you were separated from his care, Jesus has had His eyes set on him.

*And then there was yet another stunning revelation.*

Apostolic mission. +

**15. THE TURTLE NECKLACE IS LOST A SECOND TIME**

Very much hoping a second good amaritan has recovered this item of especial significance to this apostolic mission. +

# 16. YET ANOTHER VERY BEAUTIFUL REVELATION FROM ON HIGH

# THE SECOND WEEK AFTER EASTER

The heavenly wonders continue to pour forth from On High through a humble little and French-inspired fishing apostolic mission near Detroit for the sake of the whole world in our time. Imaginer! *“By My Holy Face you will work wonders, appease the anger of God, and draw down mercy on sinners.” ~ Jesus to Sr. Mary of St. Peter +*

**YET ANOTHER VERY BEAUTIFUL REVELATION FROM ON HIGH THE SECOND WEEK AFTER EASTER**

Almighty God had just revealed His favor, over the course of the past three years, for Dr. Wonderful through Jesus’ Divine Mercy ([see the previous blog posting)](https://godisatworkinyou.blogspot.com/2024/04/almighty-god-reveals-his-favor-for-dr_15.html).

Then very soon after that, two weeks after Easter, He revealed the following as well about this kind man who was expressly chosen by I AM to properly care for and deliver this work in the natural of its reparative suffering as One with Christ crucified on Mount Calvary – and pull up a miraculous draught of fish in the supernatural as One with Christ at the same time – just a few weeks ago on the Feast of St. Joseph 2024.

**THE DIVINE REVELATION**

**Almighty God’s chosen instrument, Dr. Wonderful, had already delivered this apostolic mission through the Work of Reparation to the Holy Face of Jesus in modern times once before, for the sake of the whole world.**

**That means he has now accomplished this twice.**

The first time took place when Jesus Himself personally sent you to him the first time, circa 2012 and around the time when Almighty God re-introduced His Work of Reparation to the Holy Face of Jesus in our time for the sake of a modern world in very serious grave peril.

The second time took place on the Feast of St. Joseph 2024.

This magnificent revelation of two especial deliveries for the sake of the whole world, a revelation which took place in the holy silence, in the holy hiddenness, and in the holy restorative peacefulness, was so incredibly and unfathomably beautiful beautiful beautiful beautiful, just like our Jesus the Divine Physician of every soul and also the good chiropractic doctor of Almighty God’s choosing who has an apostolic mission.

**17. OUR LORD RETURNS THE TURTLE NECKLACE IN TIME**

**FOR AN EPIC WEDNESDAY MORNING DELIVERY**

Cried all the way to clinic #2 with the meaningful turtle necklace in hand, consumed to the core with deep and profound gratitude to God for His spectacular love for each one of us while once again laboring with this work that was about to be delivered by Dr. Youngest Brother. There was smiling during this penitential delivery that began the day, unlike during the last big one on the Feast of St. Joseph, because the patient is improving thanks to Dr. Wonderful and because the spectacular details of what would take place had already been announced in advance. *What wonders!*

# 18. WEDNESDAY’S SPECTACULAR DELIVERY BY THE SECOND DOCTOR IN ROOM TWO AT THE SECOND CLINIC

The very beautiful dreams overnight continue, but this is what happened yesterday morning after a revelation and foretelling the night before pertaining to events that began twelve years ago – for the sake of the whole world in our time.

*With gratitude to our Jujubee for her stellar help at the clinic, as usual, during the delivery and to our fantastic earliest patients who allowed this to be cared for first that day.*

**WEDNESDAY’S SPECTACULAR DELIVERY BY DOCTOR TWO IN ROOM TWO AT THE SECOND CLINIC**

So it came to pass that this student teacher patient was safely delivered of an apostolic mission first thing in the morning and while holding onto the turtle necklace that had been lost and found a second time.

The first time the turtle necklace was lost it was returned to you by Dr. Wonderful, for it was lost at his chiropractic clinic during the incredible and unfathomably penitential delivery on the Feast of St. Joseph – which was also the day the stunning sudden draught of fish took place there.

The second time the turtle necklace was lost, it was returned it to you by Jesus personally on Wednesday morning just before you left for work and while already knowing what was to take place through the supernaturally influential delivery that I AM wanted to happen there.

In that manner, the one who had held it and returned it to you the first time would be there in a way at his youngest brother’s clinic during this wondrous and very joyous Divine delivery involving him, perhaps as he ministered to his own patients at his clinic.

***Almighty God had revealed on Tuesday night that He would – through His Work of Reparation to the Holy Face of Jesus in modern times – begin pouring lavish Divine supernatural graces through Dr. Wonderful and his mission, which is now apostolic, properly caring for others in need.***

Ave Maria. +

**19. THE SECOND PART TO WEDNESDAY’S**

**SPECTACULAR DELIVERY**

True story. *“By My Holy Face you will work wonders, appease the anger of God, and draw down mercy on sinners.” ~ Jesus to Sr. Mary of St. Peter +*

**THE SECOND PART TO WEDNESDAY’S SPECTACULAR DELIVERY**

This was the first part:

***Almighty God had revealed on Tuesday night that He would – through His Work of Reparation to the Holy Face of Jesus in modern times – begin pouring lavish Divine supernatural graces through Dr. Wonderful and his mission, which is now apostolic, properly caring for others in need.***

This is the second part:

***Divine supernatural graces will pour forth from his mission in particular for the sake of all those serving the wrong master(s) in the modern field of allopathic medicine.***

*Many, many precious, priceless, and immortal souls are at stake.*

**20. THE SURPRISE NEWS FROM ON HIGH**

**ABOUT DOCTOR WONDERFUL**

*“His love never knows rest.” ~ Saint Peter Julian Eymard*

This revelation came a few days before today’s return trip to Dr. Wonderful’s clinic for a checkup, just a few weeks before having to travel across the country for the wedding of a beloved daughter.

**THE SURPRISE NEWS FROM ON HIGH ABOUT DR. WONDERFUL**

*“Teach us to give and not to count the cost.” ~ Saint Thomas Aquinas*

Almighty God re-introduced His Work of Reparation to the Holy Face of Jesus in modern times for the sake of the whole world in 2012 not just through you and your family and the reparation you were making, but also through Dr. Wonderful and his family and the reparation they were making.

*Apostolic mission.*

# 21. THE NEWEST DELIVERY AND THE DREAM OVERNIGHT

Thanks be to God that was quick – fast and furious – after having labored with it all morning. The tremendous spiritual blessing that has arrived came from and was delivered by the Real Presence of Jesus in the Blessed Sacrament, on the Feast of (Marian) St. Louis de Montfort. *What wonders. +*

**THE NEWEST DELIVERY AND THE DREAM OVERNIGHT**

There was a dream overnight and it was followed by the sudden onset of labor that lasted through the morning.

**THE DETAILS IN THE DREAM OVERNIGHT: THE PAST, THE PRESENT, THE FUTURE, THE CHURCH, THE SCHOOL, THE CHILDREN, THE CHAPEL, THE REAL PRESENCE OF JESUS IN THE BLESSED SACRAMENT INSIDE THE UNUSUAL MONSTRANCE PLACED OFF TO THE SIDE, DR. WONDERFUL, AND THIS WORK (THE WORK OF REPARATION TO THE HOLY FACE OF JESUS)**

*“Chosen soul, how will you bring this about? What steps will you take to reach the high level to which God is calling you? The means of holiness and salvation are known to everybody, since they are found in the Gospel; the masters of the spiritual life have explained them; the Saints have practiced them...These means are: sincere humility, unceasing prayer, complete self-denial, abandonment to Divine Providence, and obedience to the will of God.” ~ Saint Louis de Montfort*

All of a sudden, you found yourself at a place that appeared unfamiliar and yet familiar.

The site, with a lot of land and multiple buildings on it, contained a Catholic Church, a school, and land on which were playgrounds and space for the students to play.

You were outside, and found yourself following along with such awe and with wonder as in dreams of the past and traveled from place to place in the yard and in the buildings.

In the yard there were many school children playing, boys and girls, and they were in Catholic school uniforms of navy blue.

The place was alive with activity.

You walked around the spaces outside as if on your own yet guided by an unseen Divine force.

While inside one building which seemed like some sort of place for extra-curricular activities, it seemed to be later in the day, in the early evening yet still daylight outside.

The weather was warmer in this place, it seemed to be late springtime, and people wore short sleeves or sweaters but no coats.

It was manifested that there were Catholic pupils there and also, with the early evening time, there seemed to be children who came for religious instruction/Catechism.

You traveled to the basement of this building and saw Dr. Wonderful there.

He was there donating his time after helping people all day at his clinic to look after the proper health and wellbeing of the young people there.

**WHAT HAPPENED TO YOU WHILE DR. WONDERFUL WAS LOOKING AFTER THE FUTURE IN THE DREAM OVERNIGHT**

You found yourself suddenly by the church at this location and thought that perhaps the Holy Sacrifice of the Mass was about to begin.

You hoped that you were there to attend.

However, you found yourself entering what seemed like a chapel and while it seemed old, of stone and old wood, and historic it seemed misshapen.

You found yourself going inside, and there were a handful of people there.

One woman was dressed as a nun, in a habit.

There was another man there and one or two other people.

All of a sudden, you found yourself earnestly searching for the BLESSED SACRAMENT.

To the right of where they stood, you spotted the Real Present of Jesus inside an unusual monstrance the likes of which you had never seen before.

The Sacred Host was behind the luna (glass) and surrounding the Blessed Sacrament was ornamentation that appeared to represent the Sacred Heart of Jesus.

This monstrance was IN THE WRONG PLACE, it was off to the side instead of front and center in the place of distinct and most honor, and it also was not on a stand.

This monstrance was on a thin pole about four feet high.

What wonders.

Immediately and happily you began adoring the Real Presence of Jesus in the Blessed Sacrament there in that mysterious place.

**THE SUDDEN SUNDAY ONSET OF PHYSICAL LABOR THAT LASTED ALL MORNING AND THE SPIRITUAL DELIVERY THAT CAME QUICKLY THANKS BE TO GOD**

*Won’t try to explain it, but Dr. Wonderful has seen it (this physical/spiritual labor as one with Christ on the Cross on Mount Calvary) and knows it is real.*

This special delivery that came from and was delivered by the Real Presence of the Blessed Sacrament will become known in time.

**THE HEALTH OF THIS STUDENT TEACHER CONTINUES TO IMPROVE AS DR. WONDERFUL SAID IT WOULD**

So grateful; very much looking forward to feeling as good as he does.

# 22. THE SCOURGING AT THE PILLAR IN TWO CITIES

This was manifested while soaking a very sore hip in hot water in the peace and quiet, and in dim light, not long after the miraculous draught of fish on the Feast of St. Joseph 2024.

So much happened in the span of about eight weeks it was astonishing, even for this student teacher.

It was unexpected and yet expected, and this explains why.

**THE SCOURGING AT THE PILLAR IN TWO CITIES**

While blissfully soaking in the hot water, what a relief, the following was suddenly manifested in the peace and quiet and dim light:

You were shown yourself in the condition you were in following a three year scourging at the pillar in two cities that took place from 2020 – 2023.

There you saw yourself, shredded from head to toe by the people who did it.

Absolutely shredded, skin open, skin hanging, blood flowing.

Multiple people did this and in two major American cities.

Some of them were blood relatives, some were not.

*None of those people are your children.*

**WHAT HAPPENED NEXT AFTER THAT INCREDIBLE SIGHT, SEEING WHAT YOU LOOKED LIKE AFTER HAVING BEEN SCOURGED AT THE PILLAR FOR THREE YEARS**

At the time it happened, it felt like what it looked like.

Then, Jesus manifested Himself in that manner, **“ECCE HOMO,”** and in the presence of His Immaculate Mother.

**WHAT HAPPENED AFTER MOVING BEHIND A GATE ON AUGUST 11, 2023 AND NOT USING YOUR PHONE**

You began healing, very quickly, in the peace and happiness while surrounded by nature and friendly male neighbors your same age who kindly look after you.

Your joy and spark returned because you were away from other’s love of and worship of money which is the root of all evil, away from the worship of satanic pharmakia and diabolic allopathic health controlled demolition.

So happy, so free behind a gate and locked doors and not answering phone calls intended to control you, so happy to be away from people who think that they can get away with serving two masters, perhaps even more, as if God doesn’t exist and while knowing that He does.

So happy to be away from the unhealthy lack of proper boundaries and unholy psychopathology.

*How could anyone ever do that to anyone?*

*How could so many people ever do that to anyone?*

They got away with nothing while selling their souls during the transaction – brought about by their own self-loathing  - which they thought would be to sell you for thirty pieces of silver in imitation of and in union with Christ.

Don’t take us; take HER!!!

So thanks be to God and His Immaculate Mother you were free, and so happy, and recovering so fast from the bitter, bitter resentment they had for themselves which they without mercy took out on you while doing this to Jesus Christ also.

But then among all the joy, Dr. Wonderful began showing up in dreams overnight; you had not been in his fine care for three years while being sold for thirty pieces of silver, repeatedly shredded at the pillar, and then crucified on Mount Calvary and by multiple people in two cities.

**ALMIGHTY GOD’S DIVINE JUDGMENT CAME CALLING AND ASKED YOU TO SPEND YOURSELF FOR THOSE WHO SOLD THEMSELVES WHILE HOPING THEY WERE SELLING YOU, THE PRACTICING TRADITIONAL CATHOLIC**

So while you were so happy and free, Almighty God’s Divine Judgment came calling during Lent 2024 *and the most epic reparative atonement of your entire life began – which says a lot given the life you have had.*

It was so severe it completely wiped out your ability to smile for nine days.

It almost blinded you.

It almost completely inhibited your cognitive abilities.

You found solace in nothing and could do just about nothing.

**AND THEN,**

an incredible series of labors and deliveries began through the intercession of St. Joseph, and God in His Mercy sent extraordinary, lavish Divine supernatural graces through Dr. Wonderful (who delivered them as One with Jesus Christ) and His Work of Reparation to the Holy Face of Jesus for the sake of those who feel no need to make amends for what they have done.

As long as they have drugs from their doctors and money to covet, Satan lulls them with lies and empty promises into thinking they can trust themselves (and lawyers, accountants, bankers, investors, therapists, corporations, drug dispensers, etc.) in place of God.

But like prideful Pharaoh in the story of Moses, they are choosing their own fate.

Without God, one has NOTHING and CAN DO NOTHING, and no one can serve both God and mammon.

What a mistake, to serve one’s self in imitation of and in union with Lucifer the liar, deceiver, divider, destroyer, and killer.

Quick fixes, empty promises, and money **ARE NOTHING.**

**THEY ARE NOTHING.**

**THEY ARE NOTHING.**

What these people did was A DISASTER, but what God did for them was so unfathomably loving and beautiful.

# 23. WHAT HAPPENED IN THE EVENING ON THE EVE OF THE 2024 FEAST OF SAINT JOSEPH THE WORKER

# What wonders! *“It is true that the other saints enjoy great power in heaven, but they ask as servants, and do not command as masters. Saint Joseph, to whose authority Jesus was subject on earth, obtains what he desires from his kingly foster Son in heaven.” ~ Saint Thomas Aquinas*

First, let us be reminded what happened on March 19, 2024 on the Feast of St. Joseph at Dr. Wonderful’s clinic and the stunning miraculous draught of fish that took place there.

**WHAT HAPPENED IN THE EVENING ON THE EVE OF THE FEAST OF SAINT JOSEPH THE WORKER ON MAY 1, 2024**

Saint Joseph has been a very important advocate lately.

Truly, truly, he has been sent to us from heaven at this time.

While soaking and still healing in hot water, in the holy silence and in the holy peace and quiet, the following was manifested in the supernatural:

Almighty God wants Dr. Wonderful to ask Him for something, and He is going to grant it.

How nice it was to see him at Dr. Youngest Brother’s thriving clinic the next day, so Almighty God’s small four-person Marian team of two chiropractors (DMK and DPK), a bee (JM)  and a bell (MBB) could be together on the very busy Feast of Saint Joseph the Worker.

*“The Lord wants us to understand that just as he was subject to St. Joseph on earth — for since bearing the title of father, being the Lord’s tutor, Joseph could give the child commands — so in heaven God does whatever he commands.” ~ Saint Teresa of Avila*

# 24. WHAT HAPPENED WHILE IN THE WAITING ROOM

# AT DOCTOR WONDERFUL’S CLINIC ON THE 2024 FEAST OF SAINT JOSEPH

# This was the first thing to happen after arriving there in full-blown reparative atonement, after having been away for three years.

There was an immediate supernatural union with the mission of – and also with the suffering of – Saint Joseph during his lifetime, in our time.

And then everything else already written about happened while there.

I am taking an educated guess that Dr. Wonderful shares in this suffering as well, but at this moment I don’t know that for sure.

# 25. HOW OUR LORD INTRODUCED YOU IN THE WAITING ROOM

# OF DOCTOR WONDERFUL’S CLINIC

 This happened also on the Feast of St. Joseph.

No kidding this really happened as you were brutally suffering, and it was the second thing that took place in the supernatural there in the natural in his waiting room after your arrival.

While Dr. Wonderful kindly introduced you to his fine administrative and patient care staff member upon your return after three years away from his care, you heard words spoken from two people at the same time while only one (he) was speaking in the natural.

At first you thought he was the only one speaking, but then you heard words that he would not be using.

While Dr. Wonderful was introducing you using his words, Jesus the Only Begotten Son of Almighty God introduced you also and described you as “a princess.”

A princess is the female member of a monarch’s family.

*Child of the Most High God – the Divine King of All Kings and lavishly loving Lord Over All. +*

# 26. THE SUDDEN MANIFESTATION OF DOCTOR WONDERFUL AFTER HE HAD BEEN SCOURGED AT THE PILLAR

This took place after nightfall on the peaceful and floral second story balcony overlooking a water fountain – after tonight’s evening walk with Saint Joseph following a caring ten hour Friday at the clinic.

*I could not look at this unfathomable sight.*

# 27. THE TWO SILVER PENDANTS AND CHRIST’S SCOURGING AT THE PILLAR

You were recently shown yourself after having been scourged at the pillar.

Then, right after that, you were shown Jesus after He had been scourged at the pillar.

Then you were shown that this happened to Him in the presence of His Immaculate Mother.

**THE TWO SILVER PENDANTS AND CHRIST’S SCOURGING AT THE PILLAR**

There is a lot more gushing forth from heaven through the Sacred Heart of Jesus and it will be written as this student teacher with a very sore finger is able to and while very late for a walk with Saint Joseph.

First, there’s this which came while getting going this afternoon, after Dr. Wonderful was shown to you – late last night after work – in a vision after Dr. Wonderful had been scourged at the pillar.

**WHAT YOU SAID TO OUR LORD AT THAT MOMENT LAST NIGHT**

“I CAN’T LOOK.”

Jesus replied, “Don’t look.”

*Thanks be to God, He did not make you look.*

**WHAT DR. WONDERFUL SAID IN HIS CLINIC ABOUT SEVEN WEEKS AGO WHEN YOU WERE IN LABOR WITH I AM’S WORK OF REPARATION TO THE HOLY FACE OF JESUS AND HE WAS TAKING CARE OF YOU**

You suddenly told Dr. Wonderful while on the adjusting table, and while trying to take everything in with such awe and with wonder,

“I can’t look.”

And he replied,

“Don’t look.”

**RECENTLY A CERTAIN SILVER PENDANT SURFACED AND EARLY THIS AFTERNOON WHILE GETTING GOING THIS REMINDER CAME FROM ON HIGH**

That small pendent was brought back from the Holy Land for you years and years ago by a sweet couple you knew from the daily Holy Sacrifice of the Mass inside the small chapel at St. Andrew’s in Rochester, Michigan.

It had been touched to the pillar where Christ was scourged for our sake.

It is one of two given to you.

You kept one, and years ago you gave the other one to Dr. Wonderful when he was caring for you at his clinic.

*Now, a quiet and peaceful walk with Saint Joseph, who is helping write a new documentary script honoring the Traditional Tridentine Holy Sacrifice of the Mass celebrated in Latin.*

# 28. WHAT HAPPENED AFTER DOCTOR WONDERFUL WAS MANIFESTED FOLLOWING HIS SCOURGING AT THE PILLAR

# You shed tears of blood, in imitation of and union with Christ and His Immaculate Mother.

*“By My Holy Face you will work wonders,appease the anger of God, and draw down mercy on sinners.”~ Jesus to Sr. Mary of St. Peter*

**29. THE TREASURY OF GOD IN ONE’S MIND**

Joyfully presenting ever more wisdom from the teachings of Jesus Christ through his teacher with an apostolic mission in our time, Servant of God, Fr. John A. Hardon, S.J. *What wonders!*

**THE TREASURY OF GOD IN ONE’S MIND**

Writing provides discipline for the mind; demands, encourages and develops intellectual humility; cultivates one’s memory; provides a means of taking one’s moral inventory; helps develop healthy and holy speaking habits/speech; creates and leaves behind a record of graces received from God through His Immaculate Mother; and is a means of inestimable and eternal worth for writer’s “charitable sharing of our souls” as channels of God’s lavish and superabundant  Divine supernatural graces.

**WRITING PROVIDES DISCIPLINE FOR THE MIND**

“Left to themselves, our thoughts tend to roam about. Our minds are not naturally under control. They tend to run in all directions at once and are not spontaneously under our command. That is why writing is so important. It provides a pathway for the mind. It gives direction to our thinking. It helps us to master our faculty of thought.”  ~ Servant of God, Fr. John A. Hardon, S.J.

**WRITING DEMANDS, ENCOURAGES, AND DEVELOPS INTELLECTUAL HUMILITY**

Fr. Hardon noted that the reason more people do not write is because writing demands humility.

“When I read what I have written, I must look at myself as I really am. I must see the vagueness of my thinking, the inconsistency of my logic, the triviality of my life and the experience is humiliating. The pathway to humility is humiliation, and the deepest humiliation is being humiliated in my own eyes. Writing is a proved way of lowering myself in my own estimation by looking at my real self as reflected in the thoughts I have set down on paper.” ~ Servant of God, Fr. John A. Hardon, S.J.

**WRITING CULTIVATES ONE’S MEMORY**

“We remember what we want to remember. By writing down our thoughts and spiritual experiences, we make a strong act of the will to remember what we have written.”  ~ Servant of God, Fr. John A. Hardon, S.J.

The late Fr. Hardon taught that our memorized thoughts contribute to everything we think, say, and do for the rest of our lives. For that reason he encouraged us to study the writings of saints, in order “to deepen our own spiritual resources.”

**WRITING PROVIDES A MEANS OF TAKING ONE’S MORAL INVENTORY**

Fr. Hardon noted that St. Ignatius found it of great value to put one’s daily review of one’s conduct in some written form, to demonstrate one’s seriousness about overcoming one’s failures and one’s honesty (purity of intention) in growing, with God’s help, in the virtues each one of us needs.

We must be willing participants in this holy process with great importance, purpose, value, and eternal consequences for every soul.

Writing functions to help one evaluate “progress made — if any — we have made in our imitation of Christ.”

It makes us conscious, Fr. Hardon reminds us, “during the day, of what we plan to put down in some written form at the end of the day.”

**WRITING HELPS DEVELOP HEALTHY AND HOLY SPEAKING HABITS/SPEECH**

Fr. Hardon stressed that we cannot master our speech on our own; to do so requires the constant help of God.

“God will give us the grace to tame this wild creature if we do our part,” and “a most valuable part is to write down our thoughts while saying a prayer before we start writing, as we write, and after we have written — to obtain the divine light we need to see what God wants us to say and the divine help to say it.” ~ Servant of God, Fr. John A. Hardon, S.J.

“People who do this will go a long way to using their tongues as God wants us to. The effort and grace required to write down our thoughts are a major contribution to mastering our speech. Too often we speak without first thinking. But we cannot write without thinking. The practice of writing, therefore, will develop the art of speaking according to God’s will.” ~ Servant of God, Fr. John A. Hardon, S.J.

**WRITING CREATES AND LEAVES BEHIND A RECORD OF GRACES RECEIVED FROM GOD THROUGH HIS IMMACULATE MOTHER**

“One reason why some of the great saints of history have written so much is that they wished to keep a record of the graces they had received from God in mental prayer. On the one hand, writing helps to keep us humble by giving us visible proof of our own weakness and folly. But writing can also be a tribute to God’s wisdom and a record of His graces. We honor Him when we set down in writing what ideas or inspirations He gives us during the day, especially while we are quietly meditating in His presence.” ~ Servant of God, Fr. John A. Hardon, S.J.

**WRITING IS AN INVALUABLE VEHICLE FOR WRITER’S CHARITABLE SHARING OF OUR SOULS AS CHANNELS OF GOD’S LAVISH AND SUPERABUNDANT DIVINE SUPERNATURAL GRACES**

Writing helps us develop proper verbal communication skills, “to prevent us from failing in charity through speech.”

“But there is more to the practice of charity than merely avoiding failures against the virtue. Charity is, above all, sharing with another what I have, in order to enrich the person whom I love.  What is our dearest possession? It is the gifts of the spirit that the Holy Spirit has generously given to us.”

**SHARING THE TREASURES OF GOD IN OUR MINDS**

Fr. Hardon taught that if we are to share the treasures of God in one’s soul through one’s mind, one must:

- Acquire as much grace as one can by reading, prayer and self-denial.

- Share with others what the goodness of the Lord has shared with us.

- Keep “a written record of past experiences, interesting episodes, and uplifting sentiments – whether our own or those received from others.”

Fr. John A. Hardon, S.J. noted that when God became man, He taught people mainly through short stories, or parables, and we know that Jesus desires we all follow His example.

“In practice, this means we should make a written memo of the parables in our own life, to share them with others and thus bring everyone we talk to closer to the Heart of Christ.”

**30. HOLY FAMILIES**

The following was manifested early this Saturday afternoon, while getting up and getting going following a restful morning and breakfast in bed.

It must be noted here that the events of the past several months in this, the year 2024, have been extraordinary even given the modern day history of I AM’s Work of Reparation to the Holy Face of Jesus from here in Detroit.

It must also be noted that there was no plan to see Dr. Wonderful again, at all, after having moved too far away from his clinic in 2021 and becoming a patient at his youngest brother’s clinic, not even after having moved within closer proximity in 2023 after having started working at his youngest brother’s clinic in early 2023.

**TRULY, IT WAS LOVE AT FIRST SIGHT WHEN OUR LORD SENT YOU TO DR. WONDERFUL IN 2012 TO BE SAVED BY HIM A FIRST TIME**

Despite your love for him, *how can anyone not love Dr. Wonderful,* you did not expect to see him again after 2021 and were since mid 2023 very content with your life’s happy newest chapter after having survived three additional brutal years on Mount Calvary.

Then, he suddenly began appearing in dreams overnight.

Not long after those dreams overnight began, he came to his brother’s clinic after work earlier this year (2024) for an adjustment and the rest is history that continues to be played out in real time in an unfathomably epic manner.

Note that in 2012, when I AM re-introduced His Work of Reparation to the Holy Face of Jesus in modern times for the sake of a world in very serious grave peril, He said that He was doing so expressly through a mother (instead of a woman religious sister or religious mother in a convent), in imitation of and in union with the apostolic mission of His Immaculate Mother, the Immaculate Mother of God.

He also stated that events of Biblical proportions were coming.

Then, a lot of mystical theology poured forth from On High through Christ crucified on Mount Calvary and like Jesus in the Blessed Sacrament, the incredibly beautiful and meaningful material kept coming and coming and coming and coming.

[www.josephkarlpublishing.com](http://www.josephkarlpublishing.com)

**WHAT HAPPENED IN LATE 2019**

In late 2019, He said that this apostolic mission in modern times was entering into a “Phase 2.”

Then, we all know what took place in 2020, worldwide, through the allopathic-pharmaceutical medical industrial complex.

**WHAT HAPPENED IN EARLY 2024: IT WAS COMPLETELY UNEXPECTED WHEN DR. WONDERFUL SUDDENLY APPEARED AND THEN SAVED YOU A SECOND TIME**

What has happened within the past two or so months has been extraordinary and extraordinarily penitential.

**THE SECOND PHASE TO THIS MODERN DAY APOSTOLIC MISSION IS BEING CHANNELED THROUGH THE LEADERSHIP OF A MAN WHO IS A DOCTOR AND A FATHER, IN IMITATION OF SAINT JOSEPH AND IN UNION WITH JESUS CHRIST**

We know what the mission of Saint Joseph meant for humanity.

This second phase is to have a father as its leader.

This apostolic mission through the Work of Reparation to the Holy Face of Jesus is very family-centric, in imitation of and in union with the Holy Family through which Jesus Christ came into the world to redeem us.

**SAINT JOSEPH HAS VERY POWERFULLY MANIFESTED HIMSELF A SECOND TIME, MEANING AT THIS TIME, TO HELP DR. WONDERFUL ACCOMPLISH GOD’S WILL**

All this came on so quickly and very powerfully for those directly involved in what took place while this student teacher was brutally suffering all of a sudden.

A team that is very small in number and also very human is processing and discerning what has and is taking place, while caring for the health and well being of others at two chiropractic clinics full time.

We ask God to reveal His most perfect will to us, and to guide us as we seek to accomplish it with purity of intention in union with Christ.

*“Trust all things to Jesus in the Blessed Sacrament and to Mary, Help of Christians, and you will see what miracles are.” ~ Saint John Bosco*

**31. WHAT GOD NOW WILLS**

*“The secret of happiness is to live moment by moment and to thank God for all that He, in His goodness, sends to us day after day.”  ~ Saint Gianna Molla*

**WHAT GOD NOW WILLS**

After the innocent have been scourged at the pillar without mercy by those in their innermost circle, their trust in people naturally becomes compromised.

However, in God’s Divine Economy of Salvation this is to be used for the greater honor and glory of the Most Holy Trinity and then for the sanctification and eternal salvation of one’s own soul and the precious, priceless, and immortal souls of all others.

**IT IS IN LOSING THAT WE GAIN**

To do so we must turn our attention to Jesus.

What did Jesus do when He was being scourged at the pillar in His time?

The same thing that Jesus does as he continues to be scourged at the pillar by people through time until the end of time.

**SELF SURRENDER, FORGIVENESS, AND PLACING PRIMARY IMPORTANCE ON ACCOMPLISHING GOD’S WILL AS HE WILLS IT**

Jesus surrendered then and continues to surrender Himself through time, for the greater honor and glory of God first and foremost and then for the sake of the entire human race including you and me.

He is all pardon.

He focused then and continues to focus through time on accomplishing the most perfect will of Almighty God while trusting totally in Him.

This is accomplished always with His Immaculate Mother by His (and our) side.

He remains with us as He promised until the end of time through His Real Presence in the Blessed Sacrament.

**32. WHAT ELSE HAPPENED WHILE AT DOCTOR WONDERFUL’S CLINIC ON THE 2024 FEAST OF SAINT JOSEPH**

What else happened ties in directly with what happened on the 2024 Feast of St. Joseph the Worker. *What wonders!*

**WHAT ELSE TOOK PLACE WHILE AT DR. WONDERFUL’S CLINIC ON THE 2024 FEAST OF SAINT JOSEPH**

There was a return there after three years of having been away.

The most recent suffering was absolutely brutal, the most penitential of your entire life.

It was completely overwhelming.

Totally encompassing.

The suffering and its impact on your vision, cognitive function, and ability to walk, and the psychological impact of this unexpected and sudden return after having been away for three years (and while taking into consideration impact of the disaster that took place during those three years) left you almost entirely immolated in union with Christ on the Cross.

However, you knew for certain that you were in the very capable hands of the kind, gentle, and humble doctor full of grace that Jesus Himself sent you to around 2012 to save you a first time.

Now, in 2024, this would be the second time, and this time Saint Joseph was with you both in an especial way.

Saint Joseph had been very helpful to you many times in the past, for example when your children were young and your family of four was not only without a holy male leader but was being ruthlessly persecuted by its lost leader, in absentia.

Back then, St. Joseph found you a house to raise your children in when the forces of darkness wanted you to have nothing and ruthlessly bled out all your financial resources.

St. Joseph accompanied you and your very young daughter to a meeting at a mortgage company to call out the men in expensive suits trying to cheat you, a single mother with three young children, during the purchase of your next home.

He also personally, and with his own hand, kept your vehicle running when there was a problem with it while driving the children on a fast and busy road so you could get it in for proper repair.

In 2007, when a safe new vehicle was needed, he obtained one for the children and you and had the custom license plate I LUV GZS (I love Jesus) made and put on it.

All this time later, in 2024, Saint Joseph is suddenly back in the picture and after three unfathomably penitential years, so is Dr. Wonderful.

**I AM’S WORK OF REPARATION TO THE HOLY FACE OF JESUS FOLLOWS THE DOCTOR’S COMMANDS**

So there you were on the chiropractic adjusting table inside Dr. Wonderful’s clinic on the Feast of Saint Joseph and he was about to adjust your neck.

Many incredible things took place in the supernatural while there as you followed along with such awe and with wonder.

You had no choice but to totally trust the doctor, but at the same time you totally trusted this doctor because he is very special, meaning he has been chosen by God for a special mission, an apostolic one for the sake of the whole world in our time.

*Jesus began manifesting Himself as One with this doctor and together they gently adjusted your spine in the natural while in the supernatural in that room they together pulled in with their four hands as two a fishing net containing a miraculous draught of fish.*

But that catch happened while on your right side on the table, and at this time you were on your back and the doctor was adjusting your neck.

*Not sure which event happened first.*

At the time, and in the state you were in, it seemed as if the doctor was speaking right into your ear, meaning he would have to have his head right next to yours.

Later, when thinking about this logically, that wasn’t possible, but it was very clearly as if he was speaking right into your right ear.

However, it was our Lord who was speaking Dr. Wonderful’s commands as close to your right ear as one could get.

They were both telling you as One very gently and quietly to lean your head a certain way and the manner in which they cared for you was supernaturally calming and eased your suffering.

*It was so very beautiful beautiful beautiful beautiful.*

**WHAT HAPPENED NEXT THAT DAY, WHICH WAS EXPLAINED TO YOU IN THE EVENING ON THE EVE OF THE FEAST OF ST. JOSEPH THE WORKER, AND WAS PART OF WHAT ALMIGHTY GOD WAS SAYING TO DR. WONDERFUL ABOUT ASKING HIM FOR SOMETHING AND HE WILL GRANT IT, BUT THERE’S MORE**

So what took place while getting your neck adjusted was brought back up in the evening on the eve of the Feast of St. Joseph the Worker, while soaking a still recovering system in hot water in the peace and quiet and dim light.

You were shown what took place, and then were told what it meant.

The doctor was telling you to lean your head a certain way.

*“Lean...” Lean this way.*

You could have easily been writhing on the table in agony, but you became more calm and still and what happened is that THE WORK OF REPARATION TO THE HOLY FACE OF JESUS MANIFEST AS ONE WITH YOU IN OUR TIME WAS LISTENING TO DR. WONDERFUL.

This Work was following him.

It was following his commands as he worked as One with Christ there at his clinic.

Not only did you listen to him and follow his commands,*lean this way*..., God Himself listened to him, through His Work of Reparation to the Holy Face of Jesus, and followed him.

*What wonders.*

In this manner it was shown that God Himself is listening to His chosen servant and is willing to follow his leadership because this doctor follows Him first.

It is God’s will that this humble man, father, and doctor lead in an especial manner, and you as a humble woman and by the grace of God had submitted to his authority.

As a result, wondrous things continue to happen through The Work of Reparation to the Holy Face of Jesus, Our Lady, and the intercession of Saint Joseph, for the greater honor and glory of our Triune God first and foremost and then for the sake of all souls including your own.

It was further manifested that Almighty God wants Dr. Wonderful to ask Him for something and He is going to grant it.

# 33. SPIRITUAL BATTLES AND THE MOST RECENT VISIT TO THE CLINIC

*“A talkative soul will more easily be attacked by the devil. Pour out your feelings to the Lord only. Remember, the good and evil spirits hear what you say aloud. Feelings are fleeting. Truth is the compass. Interior recollection is a spiritual armor.” ~ Jesus to Saint Faustina of His Divine Mercy*

**SPIRITUAL BATTLES AND THE MOST RECENT VISIT TO THE CLINIC**

Around the year 2017, just before planning to begin attending the Traditional Tridentine Holy Sacrifice of the Mass celebrated in Latin at St. Joseph Roman Catholic Church (SSPX) in suburban Detroit, Michigan, the forces of darkness shoved you and Joseph Karl Publishing’s new computer down a few stairs after having just destroyed the last computer (and more before that).

If memory serves correctly, your lower back was locked up in three places but that would have to be confirmed by Dr. Wonderful, who treated the injury.

The pain was so severe there was no going to the daily Traditional Tridentine Holy Sacrifice of the Mass for three months, and the effects of the damage were felt for an entire year.

*Sore loser.*

**WHAT HAPPENED DURING MUSCLE TESTING DURING THE LAST TRIP TO THE CLINIC FOR A RE-ASSESSMENT WHILE RECLAIMING YOUR HEALTH THANKS TO THE GOOD DOCTOR AND JESUS CHRIST WHO SENT YOU THERE**

What happened during the first three visits has been written about already, but during this fourth visit after having been away for three years there was a very clear manifestation of the supernatural, and this time it had to do with spiritual battles.

**Note that when being treated by Dr. Wonderful at his clinic from 2012 until three years ago, for roughly ten years, nothing took place in the supernatural while there.**

That changed after he suddenly re-appeared on the scene in early 2024.

All of a sudden during muscle testing a few weeks ago, which you have had before in the past and without supernatural incident, the doctor touched your midsection by your navel and that particular spot led to a reaction that was surprising and unexpected.

It was very, very painful in the supernatural.

There at that time and in that place at the clinic, an event from the past was suddenly manifested as if it was brought there at that time from back in its time when it took place and those two moments were unified as one while there at the clinic.

The fallen angel of light had come to you overnight years and years ago, not sure if that was before 2012, close to it, or after it, and he jabbed you there in that same spot with all of his might.

The pain was unfathomable and you tried to push the fallen angel of light’s hand away but he was too strong for you.

It was absolutely terrible, that diabolic attack; the pain was unfathomable and the malice brutal, and it actually happened at least four times on different nights.

The fallen angel of light doesn’t like you at all and it’s no wonder, the sore loser.

What a relief it was to be in Dr. Wonderful’s fine care, and what a wonder to have those assaults manifested there at that moment at the chiropractic clinic.

**ANOTHER ENCOUNTER THAT IS RELATED AND WHAT IT MEANS TO US AT THIS TIME IN HUMAN HISTORY**

Before 2020 and what happened then, but after 2012 and what happened then including our Lord’s warnings of what was to come, the fallen angel of light came to you one night and he was holding a great big needle.

The needle was huge, and the devil was very angry. His anger was fueled by spite, and he had a lot of fuel.

He took that huge needle attached to some sort of sturdy base that looked like a thick rod of some sort and he rammed it into your right hip with all of his might.

That is the hip that has been giving you a lot of trouble lately, and at times it has pained very badly, particularly at night as Dr. Wonderful continues showing up in dreams.

Prior to 2020 the fallen angel of light rammed that big needle weapon into your hip from the side, toward the back, and drove it deep into the bone.

Then he twisted it out of spite.

Then he twisted it some more out of spite.

The pain was unfathomable.

You knew then that he was coming for the human race through the needle with a much more catastrophic plan, and then he did.

**I AM’S WORK OF REPARATION TO THE HOLY FACE OF JESUS IS A POWERFUL AND PEACEFUL WEAPON OF MASS SANCTIFICATION AND ETERNAL SALVATION**

It was made known not long after being sent to Dr. Wonderful’s clinic in 2012 by Jesus Christ Himself that our Lord had special plans for him, and he was willing to listen to Him and do as He says.

Now, in 2024, it has been revealed that Almighty God wants to pour graces through him for the sake of those selling their souls for a paycheck and financial kickbacks in the poisonous allopathic medical profession, so their souls will not be lost for all eternity and after so many of them took their own poison to keep getting paid.

**34. SPIRITUAL WARFARE**

*“Nothing great is ever achieved without enduring much.”  ~ St. Catherine of Siena*

**SPIRITUAL WARFARE**

The forces of darkness have tried very hard to get this student teacher to cancel her next checkup with Dr. Wonderful that will take place at his clinic in a few weeks.

In fact, she almost did.

At times the spiritual warfare has been very, very terrible since the incredible events that led to a return to his chiropractic clinic several months ago, and this student teacher hasn’t been the only one to feel it at the clinic where you work.

Who else does?

The one who always wears a Miraculous Medal around her neck.

She convinced you not to cancel that appointment.

*“The more you will come to love suffering, My daughter, the purer your love for Me will be.”  ~ Jesus to Saint Faustina*

# 35. WHAT HAPPENED BEFORE THE INCREDIBLE THREE-YEAR REUNION AT THE CLINIC

# *“The devil fears hearts on fire with love of God.” ~ St. Catherine of Siena*

**WHAT HAPPENED BEFORE THE INCREDIBLE THREE-YEAR REUNION AT THE CLINIC**

The forces of darkness have been trying to convince you and JJBee, separately, to quit working at the clinic since last year.

Their temptations to leave were particularly very bad for both of you late last year, around Thanksgiving in November.

Very recently this year they were very bad for JJBee once again.

*“To be tempted is a sign that the soul is very pleasing to the Lord.” ~ St. Padre Pio of Pietrelcina*

**WHY THE FORCES OF DARKNESS WANT YOU OUT OF THE CLINIC**

You and JJBee love working at the clinic and you both love Dr. Youngest Brother, as do his patients; you love working together as a three-person team, and you love caring in imitation of and in union with Christ for those in need of proper care and compassion.

Dr. Youngest Brother said before you started working there,

*“You are going to love my patients,”*

and he is right.

**36. WHAT HAPPENED BEFORE WHAT HAPPENED BEFORE THE INCREDIBLE THREE-YEAR REUNION AT THE CLINIC**

*“Each generation is converted by the saint who contradicts it most.” ~ G.K. Chesterton*

**WHAT HAPPENED BEFORE WHAT HAPPENED BEFORE THE INCREDIBLE THREE-YEAR REUNION AT THE CLINIC**

This happened in the early days of working there, after having been a patient there for about two years.

Dr. Youngest Brother came down with an unfathomably bad case of poison ivy.

It was so bad one wouldn’t even think that was even possible.

Then he kept working as if he didn’t even have it.

He has since transformed into a phenomenal leader.

You knew from his unthinkably severe reaction to poison ivy that something significant was set to happen there, and then came a miraculous draught of new patients.

And then came the temptations to quit, which both you and JJBee experienced separately and sometimes at the same time.

Then walked in Dr. Wonderful, after he suddenly started showing up in dreams overnight.

Then came the sword right to the heart, and then the unfathomably brutal suffering, and the return during Lent 2024 to his clinic after three years where he treated you so kindly, all-naturally, and as One in union with Jesus Christ.

Then came the phenomenal intercession of Saint Joseph and the miraculous draught of fish that took place there.

Then came the temptations not to be seen by him again at his clinic.

**937. WISHING ALL A MERITORIOUS MOTHER’S DAY – GOD’S WAY**

*“Love and sacrifice are closely linked, like the sun and the light. We cannot love without suffering and we cannot suffer without love.” – St. Gianna Moretta Molla*

My three children rank among the highest of the greatest blessings of my life; in the natural sense they are at the very top and I thank God for them every day.

Then, when this life has been fulfilled according to God’s will, I will in eternity be grateful to God for  
them and then to them for them.

As all the storms raged around us as a family and around Almighty God’s Work of Reparation to the Holy Face of Jesus since He re-introduced it in modern times, in 2012, for the sake of a world in very serious grave peril, we could lock all of it out (and not answer the phone to further keep it out) and enjoy a God-centered, holy, peaceful, playful, and happy life.

My two sons and daughter were never any trouble.

Instead, the trouble came at us in superabundant measure and in any way possible and it is no wonder.

The spiritual combat is very real.

Fr. John Corapi said that his mother had religious images throughout her home and as a result,

**“The devil didn’t stand a chance in there!”**

That is my kind of mother, meaning my ideal of a mother, the mother who imitates the Immaculate Mother of God who is the standard of all mothers and God’s chosen Mother of All Mothers.

I AM’s Work of Reparation to the Holy Face of Jesus was re-introduced in our time through a mother, a single mother, and He had this work for so many years be welcomed and sustained within the family home, within the family, and in the company of three young children who are all now in their 20s.

These three people were certainly children of reparation in modern times, and they were such magnificent company.

We had incredibly fun times together, laughing and dancing and playing and making costumes, and chasing one another around the playground.

Water balloon “fights” outdoors, sock “fights” indoors, puppet shows, trains and train whistles, trips to zoos and Traverse City, toys in the sand and walks on the beach, trips to toy stores and farms and  cooking in the kitchen.

Crashing waves in the ocean.

Telling jokes and tales and reading so many stories together before bedtime.

All four of us sleeping in the king sized bed when they were small and needed the additional security.

So many hugs and kisses for the children, so many smiles and nature walks together.

Bike rides.

Swimming pools.

Two brothers who have each other and really love their younger sister.

So many love notes, and hugs and kisses, from Alyssa.

So many.

So many Holy Sacrifice of the Masses where Andre and Nick served at the altar, including during the Traditional Tridentine Holy Sacrifice of the Mass celebrated in Latin.

Going as a family to Confession.

Daily Holy Mass as a family during the summer at the chapel at St. Andrew’s Catholic Church.

Full home-made breakfasts every morning before school.

Doing Alyssa’s lovely long hair, upon request, into a beautiful rope before rushing off to high school car line.

So many family dinners with us four, and music and laughter and holiday fun.

The arts and so much fun creating, including in the sand on the beach.

Limitless opportunities.

We got really good at defending God and the truth because we were given so many opportunities to defend Him and it. So many. No wonder we had so many play swords – to defend ourselves.

Friends and forts and bonfires in the backyard.

So many flowers in the yard.

Those play swords and courage and fertile imaginations.

School trips and school events and various instruments.

Alyssa singing songs and creating songs on the way to and from school.

Nick tried the trumpet, and Alyssa tried the drums.

Middle school basketball.

Birthday parties among the stars and at our own circus.

The science fair projects each year, times three, that thought objectively and rationally while encouraging others to do the same. What fun!

Michigan’s Adventures Amusement Park just after school got out for the summer and before the park got more crowded.

Roller coasters with short lines, and the Tilt-a-Whirl.

Empire, Michigan, and the Sleeping Bear Sand Dunes in the summer.

Cherry picking in Traverse City, and the cherry juice all over little Alyssa’s sweet face.

Movie nights.

Rest and relaxation.

All those holy hours while Andre, Nick, and Alyssa were in school.

All those school Masses and the fine families we were around every day back then.

Our trip to the Grand Canyon when they were young, a place someone called “ten thousand cathedrals rolled into one.”

Driving to and from the Motion Picture Institute for a year with Nick, so happy to have had that time with him, before he graduated from there one year after Andre did.

Filming Andre’s short movie on location, at our house; seeing rooms be transformed into movie sets; meeting the actors and directors; watching the filming in the living room, family room, and in the basement; and then seeing the amazing final result.

Photography and filming and now Andre and Nick’s sound editing.

...

When things got unfathomably penitential, and that is an understatement, the forces of darkness hit us even harder and without mercy.

However, God was the source of our strength and so also were my three children for me a source of strength and goodness and real love, joy, and balance.

The Immaculate Mother of God and Saint Joseph, the Holy Family, were part of our family and we are one family in them.

I have three very level-headed, rational-thinking, honorable, playful, and amusing now-grown children whom I love and admire so very much.

They are trust-worthy, and on them I can and do rely.

Thanks be to God for the gift of motherhood, and for the three priceless treasures I was given by God in my sons Andre and Nick and in my daughter Alyssa.

He created them for the sake of the whole world.

*Some pictures will be posted after Alyssa’s wedding.*

They were there with Jesus and me and them for our decades-long scourging at the pillar without mercy and by so many short-sighted people; the closest to us holding the Roman flagrums, the ones who were striking the hardest, were blood relatives and those related to us by marriage.

As they grew up, my two sons and daughter helped properly love and sustain an apostolic mission in modern times, for the greater honor and glory of our Triune God first and foremost and then for all precious, priceless, and immortal souls past, present, and future.

*Just imagine.*

Ave Maria. +

Saint Joseph, ora pro nobis (pray for us).

**38. THE INCREDIBLE WONDER WHAT TOOK PLACE ON THE MAY 13TH FEAST OF OUR LADY OF FATIMA**

*“Sacrifice yourselves for sinners and say many times, especially when you make a sacrifice, ‘O Jesus, this is for love of Thee, for the conversion of sinners, and in reparation for the sins committed against the Immaculate Heart of Mary.’”  ~ The Third Apparition (of Six) of Our Lady of Fatima – July 13, 1917*

**THE INCREDIBLE WONDER THAT TOOK PLACE TODAY ON THE MAY 13TH FEAST OF OUR LADY OF FATIMA**

On Friday late afternoon, Dr. Youngest Brother suddenly injured his ankle at the clinic and the remaining patients had to be cancelled.

On Monday it was revealed that both of his ankles had been injured.

Tuesday’s patients were canceled.

This student teacher gets on a plane Wednesday morning to fly across the country for a week to attend her daughter Alyssa’s wedding and so there will be no spinal adjustments for a week, which taking an educated guess could end up being a problem.

There was no spinal manipulation last Friday, and there would be none tomorrow, and today Dr. Youngest Brother was doing all he could to help his other patients.

So you scheduled an appointment with Dr. Wonderful, his brother.

Then, JJBee told you today is the Feast of Our Lady of Fatima.

At the time you didn’t feel bad, although the pressure in the right side midsection was very intense.

However, while on the way there the overall suffering increased rapidly and once again it felt like you had entered into another spiritual labor.

Our Lord said while on the way that a miracle that had been requested by the Traditional Catholic clergy in the past (2017) would be sent through Dr. Wonderful, after having already revealed not long ago during the epic events of the past several months that God wanted him to ask for something and He is going to grant it.

Dr. Wonderful has God’s attention.

It was clear as day, this message, and the events of the past several months fit together like an incredible puzzle and the final completed image is The Real Presence of Jesus in the Blessed Sacrament.

**WHAT HAPPENED RIGHT BEFORE ARRIVING AT DR. WONDERFUL’S CLINIC – WHAT WONDERS**

It was absolutely epic and unfathomably *beautiful beautiful beautiful beautiful.*

In recent years, our Lord has told His student teacher representative of the Work of Reparation to the Holy Face of Jesus that *“your wish is My command.”*

This happened repeatedly through a particular song, a song that is from the past.

So as the reparative atonement suddenly began increasing while on the way to Dr. Wonderful’s clinic this morning, you turned on the radio to provide a distraction and all of a sudden the following happened.

That song from the past came on, at its very beginning, and through it this time God was speaking to Dr. Wonderful.

*“Your wish is My command.”*

There are no words that can fully express what that moment of loving Divine union was like.

It was deeply moving and many tears of love for and gratitude to God poured forth the rest of the way there and then all the way back to return to work at Dr. Wonderful’s youngest brother’s chiropractic clinic.

**DR. WONDERFUL IS DEBRIEFED WHILE ADJUSTING YOUR SPINE**

His humility is astonishing, and he was assured that this is going to be good.

So grateful to him for his help once again.

The profound suffering of spiritual labor continued while getting so well adjusted (it feels a lot like being in hard labor and about to deliver but in a supernatural sense) and it lasted until about 3 p.m., when the lunch break ended.

**39. DOCTOR WONDERFUL CONTINUES SHOWING UP**

**IN DREAMS OVERNIGHT**

In them, he continues transforming into someone ever more wonderful. How is that even possible?

*What wonders.*

# 40. WHY THE WRITTEN ACCOUNTS

# OF THE EVENTS OF THE PAST FEW MONTHS

# WERE REMOVED FROM BLOGGER

*“In difficult moments I will fix my gaze upon the silent Heart of Jesus, stretched upon the Cross, and from the exploding flames of His merciful Heart will flow down upon me power and strength to keep fighting.” ~ Saint Faustina*

The extraordinary events of the past several months have been unprecedented and had been foretold in dreams overnight. However, the brutal severity, the exact details, and the amount of supernatural activity were certainly not anticipated.

What took place according to God’s most perfect will, as and when He willed it, was colossal and also deeply personal.

As the events continue to play out in real time, the one doing the documenting values privacy, has no desire to ever be a public figure, feels a tremendous sense of responsibility for the personal welfare of those directly involved, and wishes to protect herself from the self-interested devoutly working for and being well rewarded by the wrong master while claiming to care, all the while realizing that whether anyone likes it or not there is the very real personal liability one has before God regarding the use (versus the misuse) of one’s free will and the non-financial outcomes this has for His greater honor and glory and then for precious, priceless, and immortal souls including one’s own.

There has also been a tremendous amount of spiritual combat since late last year, because of what was to come and what has now taken place and because of what is yet to come, and that in and of itself has been exhausting.

Before leaving for California, safe refuge was sought within the Sacred Heart of Jesus.

There have been many petitions and pleadings from the forces of darkness since last year to stop working at the clinic, and more recently to never return to the chiropractic doctor from the past who is once again providing proper care and when you do, to not do as he says while getting adjusted.

It is no small wonder that the forces of darkness can’t legitimately make their case and yet they can be very convincing.

Humility in imitation of and in union with Christ is how they are defeated through the maternal intercession of the Immaculate Mother of God.

While on the way to California for six days, the reparative suffering from this latest and profoundly personally costly event had not yet subsided.

Nevertheless, the trip and the events that took place there were magnificently beautiful and also superabundantly supernatural.

However, the travel involved was physically grueling.

It was no small thing that this spine of reparation went without an adjustment for that entire stretch of time, the longest in a long long time, enduring so much travel by air and by car as well as miles and miles of walking along a cliff overlooking the Pacific Ocean and directly on the ocean’s beach, and then there were some very happy evening laps in the lovely courtyard pool by the ocean while underneath the very pretty lights.

Upon returning and after working for a few days, and thanks be to God having received two chiropractic spinal manipulations, some rest and relaxation were very much needed and this very restorative and peaceful holiday (Memorial Day) weekend by the water has provided them.

So grateful to God for it.

Feeling just about back to normal physically now; noise no longer hurts like it did, and not as much time alone in solitude is needed.

So glad to once again feel the joy that was restored to this apostolic mission after having moved to this quiet, peaceful, and friendly place last August following quite a penitential lifetime at the pillar and on Mount Calvary.

Apostolic mission. +

The published blogs that had been reverted to draft will be made public once again in the future.

**41. THE ENCOUNTER WITH THE DEVIL**

**IN THE DREAM OVERNIGHT**

*“When I see the devil has stopped ensnaring souls, I too will cease looking for new ways to save them from his wily deceits.” ~ Saint John Bosco*

**THE ENCOUNTER WITH THE DEVIL IN THE DREAM OVERNIGHT**

You suddenly found yourself in a place that appeared unfamiliar and yet familiar.

While following along with such awe and with wonder, you discover where you are by the presence of the doctor of chiropractic for whom you work.

The practice is thriving and there are many people who go there for the proper care they need, and you are working there in the dream overnight.

Right away you find yourself in the company of a woman you do not recognize.

She tells you that you are leaving that job RIGHT NOW and are coming to work for her. Right now.

Of course you wonder to yourself how this could be, as you have not made any plans to leave and have not been looking for a job elsewhere.

But the woman tells you this is in fact the case and she tries to GET YOU OUT OF THERE AS FAST AS POSSIBLE.

The woman was very convincing despite the fact that everything she said wasn’t true.

She repeated over and over that you accepted a job she had offered you and that you must leave your current place of work immediately.  She did all she could to get you out of there without delay.

As it turns out, the woman was the devil in disguise and he very much wants you to stop working at that clinic.

*“The devil is afraid of us when we pray and make sacrifices. He is also afraid when we are humble and good. He is especially afraid when we love Jesus very much. He runs away when we make the Sign of the Cross.” ~ St. Anthony of Egypt*

**42. DOCTOR WONDERFUL’S PEN BEGINS POURING FORTH INK**

**ON THE SCRIPT FOR DOCUMENTARY #2**

It also poured forth on a certain writing and editing left hand that had been crowned with thorns years ago during a dream overnight. *“Christians must lean on the Cross of Christ just as travelers lean on a staff when they begin a long journey. They must have the Passion of Christ deeply embedded in their minds and hearts, because only from it can they derive peace, grace, and truth.”  ~ Saint Anthony of Padua*

**DOCTOR WONDERFUL’S PEN BEGINS POURING FORTH INK ON THE SCRIPT FOR DOCUMENTARY #2**

*“Nowhere other than looking at himself in the mirror of the Cross can man better understand how much he is worth.” ~ Saint Anthony of Padua*

There were many clinic pens through the years of many clinic visits, and they were instrumental in the writing and editing at Joseph Karl Publishing for every soul.

*“It is with the smallest brushes that the artist paints the most exquisitely beautiful pictures.” ~ Saint André Bessette*

However, never before has this happened that one of those pens poured forth ink but then again, a lot has happened that never happened before since he re-appeared on the scene during Lent 2024.

What wonders.

And so book # 40 in the Traditional Catholic Wedding Theology for Every Soul Series, *“The Miraculous Catch of Fish on the Feast of Saint Joseph,*” suddenly got a little longer this morning.

*“Actions speak louder than words; let your words teach and your actions speak.”  ~ Saint Anthony of Padua*  
  
Work continues on the script for the first trailer for the documentary, called “This is Catholic Courage: The Traditional Tridentine Holy Sacrifice of the Mass Celebrated in Latin.”

Hoping to have the new audio/video cart and a new laptop very soon, as the first cart wasn’t quite right and this pc is about to break in half.

*“It is better to be a child of God than king of the whole world.” ~ Saint Aloysius Gonzaga*

**43. THE TWO THINGS GOD SAID THE FIRST WEEKEND OF JULY 2024**

**AND THE LATEST TWO DREAMS OVERNIGHT**

In addition to announcing the suffering that had suddenly and brutally apexed in March (the week of the Feast of Saint Joseph) and which had continued to linger was ending, He had a specific request pertaining to the coming week (this holiday week of the 4th of July). *What wonders.*

**WHAT ELSE GOD SAID LAST WEEKEND**

He said to not speak as much as possible during the coming week, and to remain calm and recollected.

You took an educated guess and prepared for a great big spiritual attack during the week, and it didn’t take long for it to arrive.

The spiritual attack was very eager to arrive, and so it came on Monday.

It had to come on Monday, because right away on Monday morning you made the made a quick and wise decision to remain home in peace and quiet the next day, on Tuesday, to avoid it, being no stranger to spiritual warfare which is like playing a strategic game of chess with an adversary consumed by  spite and malice.

So the forces of darkness acted swiftly and struck on Monday afternoon, not long after you pleaded for silence in an attempt to stop it – knowing full well it was coming because it knew the rest of the week wasn’t an option.

The forces of darkness have been nagging a lot lately, but this time they struck hard and straight to the heart by doing something they knew would really wound you.

They were two untrue things about Dr. Wonderful.

**LOOSE LIPS SINK SHIPS AND SATAN THE LIAR, DECEIVER, AND SELF-INTERESTED MANIPULATOR HAS THE LOOSEST LIPS OF THEM ALL**

Then there was another dream overnight and in that dream, yet another newborn baby was brought to you so that you could nurture and sustain it with your own body (breastfeed the child to provide mother’s milk) and this new life was manifested to you as being a little girl.

**TRIED TRIED TRIED THE REST OF THE WEEK TO SPEAK AS LITTLE AS POSSIBLE WHILE OVERWHELMED WITH INCREDIBLE SADNESS**

When asked by someone well intended and caring to speak later in the week about what had taken place, you resisted in favor of prudence but were tired, sad, and weakened on the battlefield and so ultimately you relented.

By speaking, you became even sadder and weaker.

Speaking also made things a lot worse for you because the forces of darkness were allowed by God to come at you even harder through that open door, and that supernatural assault in the natural lasted through the rest of Friday evening and through Saturday morning.

The two wounds sustained after having been stung twice in the neck while blissfully swimming in a pool on Thursday, the Fourth of July, remained very swollen and angry (burning) despite various attempts at first aid.

**PRODUCTION CONTINUES ON THE DOCUMENTARY HONORING THE TRADITIONAL TRIDENTINE HOLY SACRIFICE OF THE MASS CELEBRATED IN LATIN, WHICH HAS MADE THE FORCES OF DARKNESS EVEN MORE BITTER**

*Sore losers.*

**THE DREAM OVERNIGHT**

Last night, overnight, you found yourself at a place that appeared unfamiliar, in a mysterious large room that appeared like a bathroom.

This dream was similar to others overnight where you found yourself inside bathrooms of various sizes that were filthy and very much in need of being cleaned.

*So filthy.*

This is a metaphor for the state of the world at a time when so few avail themselves of the Sacrament of Reconciliation or have this vital Sacrament available to them, and so in 2012 Almighty God re-introduced His Work of Reparation to the Holy Face of Jesus as a Divine supernatural remedy through the sacrificially loving spending of one’s self as Almighty God wills for each one, in imitation of and in union with Christ – to help clean up a world in very serious grave peril.

Following an intense evening of spiritual combat between you and the forces of darkness, as you followed along with such awe and with wonder during the dream overnight, your attention was drawn to a toilet about fifteen feet away in that mysterious bathroom, and it was overflowing.

Suddenly you found yourself holding the remedy, a plunger, in your hand.

The sewage, the unfathomable mess of human waste, was the worst by sheer volume you have ever experienced in a dream of this sort overnight.

It just kept coming and coming and coming and coming back up through the toilet and poured forth onto the floor below.

You found yourself having to go to it, and stand in it, in order to combat it.

**44. WHAT HAPPENED DURING THE MOST RECENT VISIT**

**TO THE CLINIC AFTER IT WAS FORETOLD IN ADVANCE**

**THAT IT WOULD**

*“Holiness is an unselfing of ourselves.” ~  Fr. Frederick William Faber*

**WHAT WAS PREANNOUNCED PRIOR TO THE MOST RECENT VISIT TO DR. WONDERFUL'S CLINIC**

It was announced to you in advance that since Jesus has been right there restoring your health very clearly as One with Dr. Wonderful at his chiropractic clinic, and since "Jesus makes heaven, wherever He is" (Fr. Frederick William Faber), then the next time you would be at his clinic for an adjustment Jesus would make heaven wherever He is.

**WHAT HAPPENED DURING THE MOST RECENT VISIT TO DR. WONDERFUL'S CLINIC ON WEDNESDAY**

*"Jesus makes heaven, wherever He is."  ~ Fr. Frederick William Faber*

**45. WHAT HAPPENED DURING ANOTHER DREAM OVERNIGHT**

**WITH DR. WONDERFUL IN IT,**

**PRIOR TO THE MOST RECENT VISIT TO HIS CLINIC**

*"For when I am powerless, it is then that I am strong." ~ Saint Paul the Apostle, of Tarsus*

**WHAT HAPPENED DURING ANOTHER DREAM OVERNIGHT WITH DR. WONDERFUL IN IT, PRIOR TO THE MOST RECENT VISIT TO HIS CLINIC**

Overnight, prior to the 4th of July week 2024 and what happened then (“What Else God Said Last Weekend and the Two Latest Dreams Overnight),you suddenly found yourself at a place that appeared familiar and in the company of a man you know.

You were with Dr. Wonderful, inside a room at his chiropractic clinic.

Both of you were standing in close proximity to one another, with him very close to the back wall of the room.

The dream was short and the events occurred very rapidly as you followed along with such awe and with wonder as in so many dreams of the past overnight, every night.

It seemed as if you had already received the care you were there for, but that was not manifested.

So you suddenly found yourself standing next to Dr. Wonderful inside one of the rooms at his chiropractic clinic, facing one another.

Then, right after that, he turned towards the wall behind him where there was a shelf of some sort and he took money from it.

He took one paper bill off that shelf, and then he gave it to you.

It was manifested to you in the supernatural as he did so and as you watched this occur that he was giving you half the cost of the service he had provided.

# 46. WHAT ALMIGHTY GOD SAID ON SATURDAY MORNING

# REGARDING DR. WONDERFUL

Christus ab omni malo Plebem suam defendat (may Christ defend His people from all evil). *"As for us, the Eucharist delivers us from all evil." ~ Saint Peter Julian Eymard, “The Real Presence,” p. 157*

**LUCIFER ATTEMPTS TO SPREAD TWO LIES IN ORDER TO DEFILE DR. WONDERFUL'S CHARACTER**

This is what Almighty God said on Saturday morning regarding Dr. Wonderful, after Lucifer had initiated two separate lies about him on the Monday afternoon of the week of the 4th of July.

Lucifer even pretended that both of those lies came from Dr. Wonderful's Dr. Youngest Brother.

The forces of darkness do not like Dr. Wonderful at all, or his Dr. Youngest Brother, and this is a very good indicator of their character.

Ironically and let this be a lesson to every single one of us, the one who was vulnerable to believing Lucifer's lies and was at that moment eager to not only spread Lucifer's malice but really hurt innocent people is someone in dire need of Dr. Wonderful's extraordinary chiropractic care, for when the body isn't working right the mind goes right along with it and don't we see that happening in epidemic proportions near, far, and wide in our time.

Those who refuse to seek proper care, from the properly caring, leave a very wide open door for the forces of darkness and all they need is the slightest, slightest crack to get in.

Self-loving unholy disobedience to God and His commands is their prideful and cowardly modus operandi and they love to deceive us into thinking in imitation of Adam and Eve that we can have things both (two opposing) ways.

*"My will be done!"* is the demons' self-defeating battle cry.

**NOTE THAT ALMIGHTY GOD WARNED THAT THIS STORM WAS COMING**

He warned it was coming and said to talk as little as possible and to remain recollected that week of the 4th of July.

Also, God our Divine Sovereign Authority allowed it so that great good could come from it, *and it will.*

**WHAT ALMIGHTY GOD SAID ON SATURDAY MORNING REGARDING DR. WONDERFUL**

Almighty God said right away on Saturday morning that Dr. Wonderful is to be treated with utmost respect.

**47. I AM SUDDENLY TAKES UP A SPECIAL**

**NON-MONETARY COLLECTION WEDNESDAY MORNING**

*"He has offered this chalice to me yet again, and I have accepted it. That is why He does not spare me." ~ Saint Padre Pio of Pietrelcina*

**THE TRIDENTINE DOCUMENTARY'S SEVENTH TRAILER EXCERPTED FROM THE SCRIPT'S CHAPTER 7 CALLED "SACRIFICIAL REPARATION" SUDDENLY ENTERS INTO PRODUCTION**

Then suddenly not just one but two beautiful new pieces of music were acquired; not sure what will make it into the chapter or the trailer or the documentary, but research has begun on all that.

**A STORM BLOWS DOWN THE TREE HOUSE'S TREE OUT FRONT ON TUESDAY MORNING**

The lovely tree whose trunk was about ten feet in front of the tree house's second story balcony - where work takes place researching, script writing, editing, and producing the documentary's video trailers in peace, quiet, solitude, and shaded open air, with delightful vista views of the water and a lovely water fountain beyond it - is no more.

It blew down to the ground during a storm overnight.

So sad about that, to be deprived of the company of that sweet tree that had always been in sight (and bloomed so majestically in pink during the spring) while working on Joseph Karl Publishing's multimedia material for every soul.

**I AM SUDDENLY TAKES UP A SPECIAL NON-MONETARY COLLECTION ON WEDNESDAY MORNING**

After having announced two weekends ago that the last and most brutal round of physical suffering yet to date was coming to an end, Almighty God suddenly began taking up a special collection through the spending of the self and all this went down the morning of the next checkup at Dr. Wonderful's clinic.

In fact, his Dr. Youngest Brother noticed it first while working at his clinic.    
  
By the time of the mid-morning appointment with Dr. Wonderful, the suffering had escalated to almost unbearable and it had an especial quality to it that was unusual.

Fortunately the good doctor assessed that this system (body) of reparation is rebooting (healing) as progress continues to be made, and the spinal manipulation he kindly provided right away and while compassionately maintaining quiet was helpful and so greatly appreciated.

You cannot imagine what all this reparative suffering has looked like to Dr. Wonderful since suddenly returning to his care in March, and he has throughout every moment been exceptionally sacrificially caring, kind, gentle, compassionate, honest, skilled, knowledgeable, and approachable.

*He is without question the most beautiful man you have ever known.*

**WHAT HAPPENED THIS TIME IN THE SUPERNATURAL WHILE AT HIS CLINIC ON WEDNESDAY**

This was very unusual since returning there in March: IT WAS QUIET IN THE SUPERNATURAL even though something happened in the supernatural while there that time: God was quiet and listened to you as you spoke to Him without using words, while Dr. Wonderful handled the scan.

**THE DREAMS OVERNIGHT LATELY HAVE BEEN EPIC**

There hasn't been time to write them down.

**I AM CONTINUES TO TAKE UP HIS COLLECTION ON THURSDAY**

He likes very expensive gifts of self that don't cost any money, and are offered to Him as He wills in imitation of and in union with Christ.

What wonders. +

**ONE MORE THING, FOR THE RECORD**

Back circa 2009, when our Lord had sent you and your children to the Slovak parish by name (He said go to this parish and He named it), you were given a tour of the parish by the pastor and at that time, Jesus manifested Himself as standing right next to that priest.

In 2012, I AM re-introduced His Work of Reparation to the Holy Face of Jesus in our time and at that parish, for the sake of a world in very serious grave peril.

Around that same time and while at home, Jesus said He was going to help you get the proper health care that you desperately needed and He sent you to Dr. Wonderful.

Since March 2024, Jesus has been right there at Dr. Wonderful's clinic, not standing beside him but rather very clearly manifesting Himself *as one* with him there.

*Just imagine love that lavish.*

**48. DR. WONDERFUL APPEARS ONCE AGAIN**

**IN A DREAM OVERNIGHT**

 It was very beautiful, just like him and just like Jesus.

**49. THE TWO NEW THINGS**

Something new entered into production today, not sure exactly what, after our Lord suddenly established a small, quiet, peaceful, intimate, and personal Eucharistic Adoration Chapel this weekend at the site of where a certain highly regarded tree unexpectedly fell to its demise on the ground last Tuesday. *What wonders*. +

**50. WHAT OUR LORD SAID THIS EVENING**

**FROM INSIDE THE MONSTRANCE**

Just imagine love this lavish. *"Gaze upon Him, consider Him, contemplate Him, as you desire to imitate Him." ~ Saint Clare of Assisi*

**WHAT OUR LORD SAID THIS EVENING FROM INSIDE THE MONSTRANCE**

While sitting in the new Eucharistic Adoration Chapel established this weekend by our Lord, on the second story balcony of a tree house in the holy hiddenness, and in the holy peacefulness as a storm passed by (and knowing how much you enjoy sitting outside in a dry place and out in nature when it is raining), our Lord suddenly spoke from inside the monstrance, from behind the glass luna, from His Real Presence in the Blessed Sacrament.

*Jesus said through the Sacred Host that He is keeping you company so that you do not feel alone.*

**WHAT YOU SAID IN REPLY TO OUR LORD THIS EVENING FROM IN FRONT OF THE MONSTRANCE**

After smiling at Him with such deep and profound love and affection in return, *you replied that He created this Eucharistic Adoration Chapel at this peaceful place for you because you want to keep Him company so that He is not alone.*

**51. WHAT HAPPENED DURING THE MOST RECENT VISIT**

**TO DR. WONDERFUL’S CLINIC**

The forces of darkness were so adamant on Friday that you never again return there that no next appointment was made before leaving.

How were they so successful?

*You were very tired and not interested in engaging them in their battle.*

What did you do, all afternoon, after having returned to work caring for others in need?

You leaned over and over and over again not on your own understanding and instead trusted in the Lord until that bitter storm finally ended.

*“He who trusts in himself is lost. He who trusts in God can do all things.” ~ St. Alphonsus Liguori*

You know from a great deal of previous personal experience that the forces of darkness do not protest over nothing.

What are the forces of darkness going to be during the coming week when you call to make your next appointment?

*As usual, very, very, very sore losers.*

# 52. THE CONVERSATION WITH GOD A WEEK AGO WHILE BEING CARED FOR BY DR. WONDERFUL AT HIS CLINIC

What an epic wonder that was. *“It is the law of this life: sacrifice and joy go side by side.” ~ St. Elizabeth of the Trinity*

**THE CONVERSATION WITH GOD A WEEK AGO WHILE BEING CARED FOR BY DR. WONDERFUL AT HIS CLINIC**

Almighty God had recently stated that this latest and most brutal reparative suffering to date was coming to an end.

Then, unexpectedly and a week or two later, there was another manifestation of it that was really atrocious.

It suddenly came on that Wednesday morning, just prior to being seen by Dr. Wonderful at his clinic and it got exponentially worse, very quickly, while on the way there.

# [I AM Suddenly Takes Up a Special Non-Monetary Collection Wednesday Morning](https://godisatworkinyou.blogspot.com/2024/07/i-am-suddenly-takes-up-special.html)

As he administered a helpful scan just prior to providing a merciful adjustment, you closed your eyes and went within and entered into a conversation with Almighty God who was quiet and actively listening.

At that time you said to Him, while shaking your head, "My Father, if it be possible, let this chalice pass from me. Nevertheless not as I will, but as Thou wilt."

After that, Dr. Wonderful asked you an important question and then provided you with the natural remedy your system needs to function properly.

*Eleven days in; feeling so much better already.*

What wonders.

**53. THE INCREDIBLE RECENT VISION OF DR. WONDERFUL**

Trying to remember where it took place - the last two weeks have been very eventful and the past four months unexpectedly epic. Thanks be to God for providing some very quiet, peaceful, solitary, and restorative rest and relaxation under the sun and by the water this past week.

**THE INCREDIBLE RECENT VISION OF DR. WONDERFUL**

It happened all of a sudden, while by the water.

Dr. Wonderful was suddenly presented in a vision, and Divine supernatural grace from God was pouring through him, as through the Real Presence of Jesus in the monstrance.

God's grace was manifested as pouring through this doctor of chiropractic in his entirety, and also in particular through his hands.

It was absolutely stunning, and also unfathomably beautiful, beautiful, beautiful, beautiful.